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MR. NUTTER: We will call Casc 5157.
MR. CARR: Case 5157. Application of Cities
Service 0il Company for ccripulsory pooling, Eddy County,
New Mexico.
(Whereupon, a discussion was
held off the record.)
MR. NUTTER: Ve will also call at this time,
Case 5164.
MR. CARR: Case 5164L. Application of Jake L.
Hamon for compulsory pooling and fc¢r an unorthodox location,
Eddy County, New Mexicc.
MR. KELLAHIN: Tom Kellahin of Kellahin and Fox,
Santa Fe, New Mexico, appearing on behalf of the Applicant,
Cities Service 0il Company and I have three witnesses to be
sworn.
MR. HINKLE: Ciarence Hinkle, Hinkle, Bondurant,
Cox and Eaton, appearing on behalf of Jake Hamon. 1 have
two witnesses.
(Witnesses sworn.)
MR. NUTTER: We will procee?l first with the Direct
Testimony in Case 5157. Mr. Kellahin you are for the Appli-

cant.

THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
STATE-WIDE DEPOSITION NOTARIES
225 JOHNSON STREET
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501
TEL. {505) 982- 0386




CASE 5157
CASE 5161
Page. . b
FRANK RINEY
called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was
examined and testified as follows:
DIRECT sXAMINATION
BY MR. KELLAHIN:
Q Will vou pnlease state your name, by whom you are
employed and in what capacity?
A Frank Riney, Cities Service 0il Company as Manager
Q Iir. Riney, have you previously testified before
this Commission?
A Yes.
Q Are you familiar with the facts surrounding this

particular Application?

A I am.

MR. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, are the
witness' qualifications acceptable?

MR. NUTTER: Yes, they are.
BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Q Mr. Riney, would you please refer to what has been
marked as Exhibit No. 1, identify it and explain briefly what
Cities Service 0il Company is seeking?

A This is an oil-gas lease ownership plat of Townshifj

21 South, Range 27 East, Eddy County, lew Mexico, and outlins
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RlNEY—DlREGT page. 5

as bthe proposed proration units {for our proposed tests iR
the south nelf of gection 9

PToPose $£0 dedicate to this

particular well
A gouth half of gection 9.
Q and do€s cities Seyvice 0il Conmpany propose Lo be
operatol of this unit?
A Vvie 4O~
Q yihat interests have nov voluntarlly joined you ab
this point in regards Lo the south half of gection 97
A one-half snterest 3¢ owned by J. M. HubeT Corpora
tion.
Q what acreage does HuberT ovn?
A One—Half ipterest in the southeast quarter of
gection 7
Q Yjould you please refer O what has beel marked 2%
2 and explail what this is?
1. Huber Corpor&y

Exnhibit iio.
A copY of a

ed NovembeT 12th, 1973,
. ot MorYoWw

o drilling of 11,600 £oo¥

=3
<
Ao
©

A

Lion, dat
ate in th

particip
\ south nalf of Section 9.
Q Yiould you please refer UO yhat has been marked as
Exhibit 37
HE NYE EPORTING SERVICE
STATE WIDE DEPOS\T\ON NOT ARIES
g JOHN ON sTRE T
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CASE 5164
RINEY-DIRKCT page. &
CROSS
A Exhibit 3 is a letter from J, Ii. Huber Corporation

dated November 15th, 1973, in which they asked that -- well,
they proposed to wait for the results of the tests in Section
4 of 21 South, 27 Last.

Q And would you refer to what has been marke

>

as
Exhibit 47

A Exhibit 4 is a copy of our letter to J. M. Huber

Corporation, dated January 1Gth, 1974, with a detail well
estimate attached. We asked them tc¢ approve this and return
it.

Q As of this date, Mr. Riney, has the Huber Corpora-
tion voluntarily joined ycu in the unit?
A No.

MMR. KELLAHIN: That concludes my examination of
this witness.,

MR. NUTTER: Are there any quesvions of this witnes

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. HINKLE:

Q These structural plats that you have referred to,

they are based upon what, sub-surface interpretation?

MR. XELLAHIN: We have just come to those and I havd

ancther witness.
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CASE 5157

CASE 6164
RINEY-CROSS Page. ....... . T
CROSS EXAMINAT LON
BY MR. NUTTER:
Q #ir. Riney, when Huber referred to your letter he

was waiting for the well in Section 4 to be completed, to

J o A ! . i
A To my knowledge, it has.
Q Do you know whéether they got a producer or not?

A They did.

Q When was the well completed?
A I'm not sure. I don't know.
Q It has been completed 2s a producer, however?

R. KELLAHII: Yes, sir. Our geologist has that
data.

BY MR. HUTTER:

@ You haven't heard anything further from Mr. Huber,
or from the J. M. Huber Corporation since this letter of
November 15, is this correct?

A Yes, we have, on January i4th.

MR. KELLAHIN: I den't have that one. What is the
substance of that. Why don't you summarize for us what Mr.
Huberts response was?

THE WITHESS: 1In this letter dated January 4th,

1974, frow J. M, Huber Corporatiocn, scts out that they weuld
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q . MUTTER:
Q wow, 4id they ipdicate they ha
They indicated they had @ prefer~

COI‘I‘G ¢t o«
Q 3. M. Huberl has declined ©© join in the unit then?

A That 319
TR, NUTTER:

correct.

pre there a gestions of \

ny furthel qQ

e excused.

You may b
excused.)

Mr. Riney?
(Witness

called a

employed and in

—
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TAYLOR-DIRECT Page. 9.

A My name is L. &. Taylor. I work for Cities Servic
as a geologist.

Q ¥r. Taylor, have you previously testified before
the Commission?

A I have, yes.

Q Are you familiar with the background in this par-

ticular Application of Cities Service Uil Company?

A I am.

MR. KELLAHIN: 1If the i&xawminer please, are the
witness' qualifications as an expetvrt geologist acceptable?

MR. NUTTER: Yes, they are.
BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Q HMr. Taylor, would you please refer to what has
been marked as Applicant's bExhibit No. 5 and identify it and
explain what information it contains concerning Morrow? I
was referring to his Morrow structure map which is Exhibit
No. 5.

A This is a Morrow structure map, contour-interval
is 50 feet and in the Section 9 we have a red arrow which
indicates the proposed location for Cities Service State
CP-1 and the red outline covering the south half of Section
9 is the désignated or proposed proration unit for this well

Q Would you please describe for us what factors you
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CASE 6164
TAYLOR—BIRECT

Page. 10
used in deriving your particul gp pick gs5 this . at this
Llocation®

A Well, wo . the informatigny You sce on the

ilap, on
this Forpow sap, Raturslly is ghe

Sub-gcy datum of the top
of the Horrow,

logs, ang wWe also indicg
the calculateq open flow of the Hor 5 below minyg

shown on ths Rap, from log

s are brimarily
shoul¢ be pri

—

ilarily toncerned witp the drilling or this
Stats ¢cp.3,

Q Vould yoy

blease identify thos
A

e foup Weils?
1, the v.

[

One is the Coquing No,

tes State in Secti n
10, Thisg Well hag

16 . CXCuse me . 2g feet of net pay by
log analysis ip the Horrow and the north offsets it at Gulr
No. 1 Cerf Federal at 33 feet

The Monsanto No.
Burton Flats,

67 feet, By the way the

ion 3 ang in Section 8,

net ray in the Y4

Burton Flats jig 3 in
Sect Mobilrg Ho. 1 QQ has 37 feeot of
orrcy,

tow, for Broration purvpos

€5, we give . wWe divideg
Morrow into foyy Najor divi

8ions and we zZone the
Morrow Zore,

n from the
Basal

up through Zone 7, and €ach one o
> anywher: fpgs,

these Zones

one fopr four Sand wembep
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TAYLOR-DERECT )
Pagy-
js map wight produce {rom single cerf

i ORRS
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four gones

to 18 feet 1N coq
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,,, dlctable 1 would estinate in aboub 10 feect would be the
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TASE 5157
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TAYLOR-DIRLCT Page 12
CROSS BO

best cstimate I could come up with at our location here for
the Strawn.

Q Is this a standard location for the south half of
this particular section?

A Yes

Q Why have you chosen this particular location?

A VWell, we couldn't drill, say, 1980 from the south
line and 660 from the esast line and have a full 75 percent
interest in the well, for one thing, and, in my ocvinion, all
of Section 9 will be productive in the Horrow and at least
part of it in the Strawn. Those are the twe good reasons
why I selected this location.

Q This, then, from -- in your opinion, is your best
pick of a location for production, hydrocarbons, in the sout
half of this particular section?

A Yes, sir, I wculd prefer it to being moved over
into the southwest quartzr of Section 9.

Q Okay.

MR. KELLAHIL: 1 have no further questions of this
witness.
MR. NUTTER: Aay questions of him?
CROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR. HINKLE:

Q tir. Taylor, did you say that all of Section 9, in
THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
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TAYLOR-CROSS Page. ... 13

you opinion, would prove productive in both lorrow and the
Strawn?

A In the Morrow, I don't know about the Strawn. It!

192

more unpredictable than the Morrow. 1 have seen cases of
a good well in Burton Flats surrounded by a good Strawn well
surrounded by four wells that probably wouldn't be commer-
cial producers.

Q Is it your opinion, that the south half of Section
9 would be productive in both the Strawn and Morrow?

A Yes, sir.

MR. HINKLE: That's all.
CROSS_EXAMINATION
BY MR. NUTTER:

Q Mr. Taylor, isn't there another well in the north-
west quarter of Section 9 that is not shown on this Exhibit
here? WVasn't there a dry hole drilled up in the northwest
quarter?

A Possibly a shallow hole. On Exxon's acreage in

the northwest quarter?

Q Yes, right, it would be that Exxon acreage.
A It would have to be a shallow well,
Q@  There’s no deep dry hole?

o

No.
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CASE 5157

CASE 5164
TAYLOR-CROSS ;mwx.ulémm“.”
Q How, you mentioned the feet of pay in the Gulf

Well and in the Coguina Well for the Strawn. You didn't
mention the feet of pay in Burton Flats No. 3, what was it,
do you know?

A In the Strawn?

Q Ye¢s, sir.
A i3 fect.
Q 13 feet of pay. You figure the best you give your

location was 10 feet possibly?

A Yes, sir.

Q Now, you mentioned that the -- back to the Morrow
portion on your Exhibit No. 5, you said the Mobil QQ pro-
duces from Zones L, 5, 6 and 7 and that the Coquina produces
from Zone 4. How about the Gulf Vell? What zone is that?

A From five and six, intermediate, six would be sort

of Upper Strawn -- 1 mean Upper Horrow.

Q How about the Burton Flats No. 2°?
A I think prc¢ ., Zones 4 and 5, the two lower zonecs
Q -0 you have any idea as .o whal zones to expect

anything from in your well?
A I would think prebably Zones 4 and 5, the lower
zZones.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any other questions of Mr.
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CASE 5157
CASE 516k

b
Taylor? You may be excused.
(Witness excused.) \
y. F. WOTTEE
. called as o witness having been previously sworn, wWas
\ examined and testified as follows:
\ Dmmmm\m@x,
\ BY MR. KELLAHIN &
Q ill you please sgate your aame s PY whom you are
employed and in what capacity?
| A B. F. Mot teT, gities Service 0il Compalys engineeT
\ ing manage’l of W&P Division, 151dland, TexaS:
Q vr. Mottels have you previously cestified pefore
this Commission?
\ A Yes, L have:
.i Q fou &ar® familial with the facts surrounding this
particular Application?
A Yes, + af-
HR . KELLARIN: 1f the Txaminet please, are the
witness* qualifications as an egxperl acceptable?
MR. WUTTER: Yes, they arc.
BY MR. KELLAHIN ®
1 would 1ike t¥O direct your attention \
ntify

jpit No. T would you ide




(Reporter's note:

Page

Pages 16 and 17 inadvertently skipped

in transcription; text of deposition is intact,)
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HOTTER-DIRLCT Page.....18

this and explain what information it contains?

& Yes, this is a detailed-well statement of what we
would call our State CP Neo. 1. T would like to make one
comment here about the location right now. It shows 1980
from the south and 1980 from the cast and lir. Taylor testi-
fied this is an orthcdox location. VWe unave physically stakeg

T
i

]

cF

ct

w1l and the location falls 13 feet from the east-west

.
*

o

clectrical transmission line and for safety reasons we will
move it, propose to move 1t south 150 feet, which will give
an actual location of 1980 from the east, 1830 from the south.

Our estimate of this well as a producer is$321,600

» If I may, I might divert back to our previous case for a min
ute. I commented that those wells in that particular area
were running a little higher, in fact, 350. One of the
problems that we enccunter in drilling in this area, 1is use
complete circulation down until we get to about 3,000 feet
in Delaware and as long as we can keep an adequate supply of
water on hand and cuvttings are transferred into the caverns,

ve normally can proceed. This is one of the things that we

have to watch out for. 1In the area of the previous case, we
have developed our own water well and this has cut the cost

tremendously. I think our cost is around $19,000 for hauling

A% §

__ | water alaone.
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FOTTER-DIRECT Page. .. A9

In this particular area, frocwm the experience of
sore other wells, we do not feel we will encounter this prob
lemn, However, we do still have casing proposed. The nine
and five-eights casing will be Y70 or medium string.

Q 1970 or 29707

A 2970.

Q Mr, lotter, what has been Cities Service experience
in this particular area?

A Vlell, Cities Service has had quite a bit of exper-
ience in Eddy County in the last couple of years. As of
right now, we have 11 wells producing and one is completed
the tests followed. We're waiting on a connection. Two
wells that are cufrently being completed. We currently have
three rigs running. We have an interest in 3
ating wells and in 1974, we have budgeted 27 wells of which
two will be wildcats and 25 will be direct or diagonal off-
sets to producers.

Q Based on this experience, Mr. Motter, and your
present examination of the facts surrounding this particular
Application, do you have any proposal for a risk factor to
be applied in this case?

A Yes, we don't feel there 1is a drilliing problem in

this area or that they are quite as severe as in some of the

THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
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CASE 5157
CASE 5164
MOTTER-DIRECT 20

others. DMr. Taylor has testified that we feel that chances
of obtaining production herce are quite good and we are
recompending 25 percent risk factor in this particular well,

Q With regards to recomnmendations for cost of super-

vising this particular well, what, if any, recommendations
do you have to make?

A Well, without taking up a lot of the Commission's
time and other people's, I'm going to ask that if they will
bear in mind my previous testimony. It would be $205 a
nmonth for overhead, which does not include the cost --
excuse me -- it does cost -- it does include the cost of the
production foreman.

MR. NUTTER: 1If we're going to take it to mind,
you better incorporate by reference, Mr. Kellahinf

MR. XKELLAHIN: Okay.

MR. NUTTER: Relating to the copus charge for com-
bined fixed rate, that portion of the testimony? And the
cost-of-1living escalation?

MR. KELLAHIN: IMr, Examiner please, we would like
to incorporate that part of the testimony from the previous
case, which was Case No. 5158, into the testimony of this
particular case with regards to the charges for supervision.

MR. NUTTER: That pertion of the record of 5158 will

THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
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MOTTER-DIRICT Page. . AL

be incorporated.
THE WITNESS: I might also comment, if I mav, since
we do have something of a proposal here that Cities Service
is the same rate for driiling wells since Novewber 19, 1973,
is $1,460 a monih. Thir includes everything.
MR. NUTTER: érljat 'f' Wh;?t you seek while the well

is drilling then for a:gkigqifixed rate?

THE WITHESS: That includes all supervision, gec-
logical engineering, et cetera.

MR. NUTTER: You want this portion of this record
incorporated in the record of that other case?

There is nothing in the record for drilling for
the other one.

THE WITNESS: VWe'll not make reference to both.
BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Q Was Exhibit No. 7 prepared by you, Mr. Mottef?

A It was prepared under nmy supervision, yes.

Q In your opinion, Mr. Motter, will the granting of
this Application prevent waste, be in the best interest of
conservatioh and not impair the correlative vights of othersy

A ¥No.

MR. KELLARIN: 1If the Examiner please, we move the

introduction of Applicant's Exhibits 1 through 7.

THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
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CASE b»157
CASE Hlo4

MOTTER-DIRECT Page. 22
CROSS S

MR. NUTTER: Applicant's Exhibits 1 through 7 will
be admitted into evidence.
(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits
Nos. 1 through 7 for identifica-
tion were admitted into evidence.)
MR. NUTTER: Are there any questions of Mc¢. Motter?
MR. HINKLE: Ko guestions.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

Q  Mr, ¥otter, the difference on the cost on this
well and the one in the previous cases is because you do
have a water supply?

A Yes, gsince that time we have developed our own

water-supply well.

0 Well, now this well is closer to this water supply
thap the one you had proposed, vyour Simpson Well in Case 51587

A We don't ~- from the experience, Mr. Examiner,
we don't think we'll have any problems in drilling down
to 3,000 feet like we do have over here. The Cawley area
as you are well aware is a discovery well.

Q So, you did have the same problem on the Simpson

welil as you did on the Cawley?

THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
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MOTTER-DIRECT Page .. 23 U

A Yes. Although, we think we're boetter prepared to
take care of them. As an example, the Cawley mud hole
is about $25,000 and I think here we have about 15 estimated
for wmud cost.
Q That wouldn't revise your cost as far as mud was
concerned on the Simpson?
A No.
Q I see.
MR. NUTTER: The witness may be excused.
MR. KELLAHIN: That concludes our Direct Examina-
tion.
MR. NUTTER: Iir. Hinkle,would you call your wit-
nesses?
MR. HINKLE: Yes.

ROBERT L. SPEARS

called as a witness, having been prcviously sworn, was
examined and testified as follows:
DIRECT cXAMINATION

BY MR. HINKLE:

Q Stzte your name and your residence and by whom
you are eimployed?

A I'm Robert L. Spears, Midland, Texas. I'm Districyg
—1! Geologist for Jake L. Hamon.

THE NYFE REPORTING SERVICE
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CASE 5157

CASE 5164
SPEARS-DIRECT Page. ... 2 _
Q Have you previously testified before the Commissio
A Yes, I have.
Q Your qualifications as a petroleum geologist are
a matter of recard with the Commission?
A Yes, sir.
Q Have you made a study of the area in which this

well was involved in this Application to be drilled?
A Yes.
MR. HINKLE: Are the qualifications acceptable?
MR. NUTTER: Yes, they are.
BY MR. HINKLE:
Q Have you prepared or has there been ﬁrepared under

your direction certain Exhibits for introduction in this

case?
A Yes.
Q They have been marked as Exhibits 1 through 5?
A Right.
Q Would you give Mr. Kellahin a2 copy of ocur Exhibits

(Witness complies.)
Q Referring to Exhibit HNe. 1 and explain what this
is, what it shows?
A Exhibit No. 1 is a sub-surface geologiéal mab of
the Burton Flats Field as contoured on the Lower lMorrow sand,
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SPEARS-DIRECT

It shows the structural fubure of the Lower MOTTOW sand in
the Burton Flats Field, a southwest dipping nose and ShoOws

1s in the field which are colored as Lo

the producing wel

their producing zone.

Q Does it also show ownership of the various leases

in the area?

~ervY
Yeid

(4]
§

A It shows the partial ownership, Jake L. Hamon

four-fifths interest in the northeast quarter of Section 9.
Coquina owns a one-fifth interest in the northeast quarter ‘

s Service owns a nalf interest in the

-

of Section nine. GCitie
1. Huber Corporation

southeast quarter of Section 9, and J.

t in southeast quarter ©

owns a half interes f Section 9.

Q Have you approached these owners or has Hamon

with respect O getting into communi

approached these OWNers Wi

tigation agreements?

A Yes.

Q What is the present status of entering into commun

tization covering the east half of Section g?
A The present status of comrunitization agreement

ve been signed by Jake L. Hamoen,

and operating agreement ha

and Coquina 0il Corporation. It has

J. . Huber Corporation

L\
O
Lo
[

ned by Cities 3ervice.
|

not © sign
proach Cities

—_— Q Did Mr. Hamon or anyone for him ap
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Service with respect to joining in this well?
A Yes.
Q Did Cities Service refuse or --
A They have not signed to this date.
Q 1 believe you stated that a communitization agree-

ment actually be entered into with Coquina and with Huber

Corporation?

Q Have these forms of communitization agreement been
approved by the U.5.G.3. and by the Commissioner of Public

Lands as to the form?

A Yes, sir.
Q How, refer to Exhibit No. 2 and explain that.
A Exhihit No. 2 is a sub-surface geological map of

the Burton Flats Field. It is an isoupachous map of the Lowe]
Morrow sand. It shows the thicker sands on the curve to the
north along in the discovery well, the Monsanto No. 1 Burton
Flats Unit and thins to the southwest in Section 9.

Q Now, have you indicated on these Exhibits 1 and 2
the locations of Cities Service's proposed well?

A No, I haven't, but it's 980 from the east and 1830
from the south, Section 9.

Q Referring to both Exhibits No. 1 and No., 2, what
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is the situation in respect to the structure and the sand

thickness with respect to these two proposed locations?

=
>

Well, Mr, llamon's location in Section 9 estimated
top of the Lower Morrow which is nine minus 9,C85 feet, with
an estimated sand thickness of between 50 to €0 feet. Citiels
Service location in the southeast quarter would have an

estimated Morrow sand top at minus 8,160 with estimated sand

thickness of 30 to LO feet.

WY

Q What conclusion would you draw from these Exhibits

A Well, structurally, both structurally and sand

depcsition wise, the Hamon location would be a better loca-
tion.

< Kow, refer to Exhibit 3 and explain what this showg?
A Exhibit 3 1s a sub-surface geological map of the
Burton Flats Field as contoured on top of the Strawn lime-
stone, Strawn limestone, being the top of ﬁhe pay as exhibited
in these three, four wells in the field. Actually, they are
five wells, but --

Q Mow, refer to Exhibit No. 4 and explain that?

A Exhibit No. 4 is a sub-surface geological map of

It's

nw 3o ~ + b 3
a;; .x.u\.;yab uap GI’i vtle maSSlVE

Strawn limestone which is productive in the Burton Flats Field
Q What do these two Exhibits, referring to Exhibits 3
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A On all of the Exbibits, cross section A Priwe, 1t

shows the Strawn limestoene pay depositien in the area, plus
it shows the Morrow sand deposition inthe immediate area

as can be seen oo the cross section of massive limestone of
this &Strawn deteriorates to the west, it becomes less pros-
pective. Alsc, the saunds within the Lower Morrow Section

becomes thinnexr as you go to the west.

Q Exhibit 5 also indicates the relative position of
. Hamon's proposed well?

A I have the projected position of Mr, Hamon's well
into the cross section. As can be seen as you go west, struc
turally you go down dip,

Q Which shows that the well as he's located would be
structurally high?

A Right.

Q Do you have any further comments with respect to
any of these Exhibits?

A My only comment is as you go west, you get a lot

less prospective,

MR, HINKLE: I would like to offer 1 through 5,

MR, NUTTER: Applicant's Exhibits 1 through 5 will
be admitted into evidence,
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CROSS

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit%
Case 5104, Nos. 1 through 5
were admitted into evidence.)
CROSS_EXAMINATION
BY MR. NUTTER:
Q Mr. Spears, when you were talking about kxhibit
No. 1, you mentioned the cownership of the various tracts
there in Section 97
A Yes.
Q Now, the northeast quarter, yvou said, Jake Hamon
has what percentage of that?
A Four-fifths.
Q And Coquina has one-fifth?
A Cne-fifth, yes.
Q In the scutheast quarter, you said Cities Service
has a half and Huber has a nalf?
A J. M. Huber Corporation has a half.
Q All right., ©Now, do you know what the ownership of

the northwest quarter is?

A Humble, Exxon, H.B.P.

Q They stiil own that, as far as you know?

A Yes.

Q And as far as you know, Cities Service has four-
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fourths of the southwest Quarter?

A Yes.

i, RUITLR: Are there any qQuestions of the witnes
CROSS EXAMINAL{ION
BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Q Mr. Spears, the last question of the ikxaminer woul
indicate, would it not, that regardless of whether this unit
is composed of the east half of the section or whether it ig
composed of the north half of the scction, Hamon's interestsg
remains the same?

A Hamon's interest would remain the sane.

d And in addition to that, if the south half of the
section is the final unit that's approved, then, frcm your
testimony Cities Service would have 2 three-fourths intereg
while if we force pool the east half, their interest is
divided up?

A The way I calculated, they would have a fourth
interest in the east half.

Q I'm interested in Exhibit Ho. 4 now, Mr. Spears.
You indicated, did you not, lir. Spears, that as you moved to
the east in the cast half here that the quslity of pay
increased as you went up structure, is it, am I right in tha
assumption?
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A 1 said, "As we go west, the liwestone becomes lesd

prospective.”

Q Conversely as you go euast, 1t becomes more pros-
pective?
A Well, you have three Strawn producers there, sc,

as you can see fromn the production in the maps up here to
the north, you have one Strawn producer by being encircled
by Morrcw and Atoka preducer, so, --

Q {Interrupting) You are talking about way up in
Section -~ '

A (Interrupting) 34.

Q 34. How about the Monsanto Burton Flats No. 1
here in Section 37

A That can be seen on the isopachous map. It has a

thin limestone section in it with no porosity, tested mud.

Q This 57 feet, is it, is that net pay?
A That's gross pay, 57. 27 feet of net pay.
A Now, in Ssction 10, if you will look in the north

half of this section there, there is a Monsanto and Gulf Wel
How about the quality of this well?

A £5 feet 1 pick on the log as gress, massive lime-
stone with 24 feet of net pay.

Q How about the Coquing-Yates Wwell in the South half
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of Section --
A It's 85 feet and 32 feet of net pay.
< Now, how would you compare that to the producing

capabilities of all three of those wells with quality of
nay”?

A Well, the Strawn is comparable in this area to the

w
o

permeability and porosity, so 1t's quality of how you pi

[
fy

[
»

LN

Y
ij°]

! -
ES

the net pay in the wells. I don't have any production
ures on this Gulf Well and due tc the fact that they might
not have had a connection in that area on the Gulf Well.

As far as the 0il and Gas Commission Reports, the last one,
it shows no productiocn on the Gulf Well, so I assume that
the well has not be connected.

MR. NUTTER: Just a matter of interest: It has
been connected for some time, but it only started producin
for some reason,

THE WITNESS: Well, maybe that's it.

MR. NUTTEK: It had a connection, but only recentl
started producing.

THE WITNESS: According to the Gas and 0il Report
that we get, it hadn't any production on it, to speak of.
BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Q I want to show you what has been marked as Exhibig
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6 for Cities Service 0il Company, that is Strawn structure,
and ask if you agree with the calculated open flow pressures
in the data contained on the three wells, the Monsanto, the
Culf and the Coquina?

A Well, 1 have nothing to compare this with., I'm
assuming these C.A.0.F.s are correct. I don't know the
C.A.0.F.s were, so, 1 have no way to compare this.

Q My point, Mr. Spears, is the fact that you picked
certain amounts of net pay on your bxhibit No. 4 is rather
meaningless when you compare it to the quality of prceduction

to the wells?

A

A Well, I don't know what the wells are doing now,

with the exception of‘th? C?quina Well. It's producing two

to three milliion g;;;éis”;kéay out of the Strawn. Like 1

said before, I can'§'get a comparison on the Gulf Well,

because it hasn't bgg;sgn any published reports yet.
(Whereupon, a discussion was
held off the record.)

2 On your Exhibit No. 1, lir. Spears, the Morrow
structure map, it was your testimony, was it not, that as you
progressed to the south asnd west you increasingly became
lower on the structure, is that not correct?

A Based on the Exhibit Neo. 1, yes.
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W Now, does that have any becaring upon the quality
of the well?
A I think so, dus to the fact that it also thins up,

the sand, direction wise to the southwest, so you have a
loss of structure; plus a loss of sand which would somewhat
effect the productivity of the well.

Q Well, then, as you get lower on the structure,
that would mean, if I understand you correctly, the quality
of the well would decrease? |

A Wwell, it depends on sand deposition, plus the sang
in the Burton Flats Field. Some of the weclls have produced
water, structurally low,

Q 1 sece.

A Which I cite the Mobil Uo., l-4 Federal to the north

in Section 4, has penetrated the sane sand as Monsanto No. 1
discovery well,and log calculations on that same sand, calcu
lated water,

Q How about the Mobil %Well in Section 87

A well, as you can sce on the isopach, this sand
present in the dobil Vell, 1l-L Federal, is probably not
present in the Mobil 1-GQ Federal. 1f you look at the cross
section, you can sece thab their perforations are scatteréd

up and down the Morrow Section and wasn't included in one
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The b
massive sean, but as the Monsanto lo. 1, Burton Flats Unit,

Q I want to siow you Bxhibit No. $ now, which is the
Morrow structure map of Cities Service, and if you will refep
to the lMobil Well in Section No. 8, do you have any other
informiation other than what is contained on that &xhibit to
indicate that the calculated open flow pressures -- that the
cziculaved open flow data information contained on that
Ikxhibit is anything octher than as stated there?

t nave any other information as to that.

Q That would indicate that that was a pretty good
well, wouldn't it?

A Which well?

Q The Mobil Well in Section 87

A Section 87

Q Yes, sir.

A I just go by the C.A.0.F., 7.339. I can look at
the log though and see that the well has been perforated in
several small stringers in the Mcrrow and I wouldn't indicatd
that that well is half as good as the Monsanto No. 1 Burton
Flats Unit in Section 3.

Q Would you refer to the Gulf VWell in Section 10?

A ihe Gulf Well in Section 107

Q Yes, sir.
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SHAW-DIRECT

A What do you want wve to do?

Q What is the capacity on that well as indicated by

that Exhibit?

A viell, Bxhibit 5 of Cities Service indicates l.442
million. |

A And do you agree with that?

A I think published reports show something in that

order, but the Gulf zls50 indicated that they possibly have
block forimation there in that well, which would inhibit the
productivity of the well.

MR. KELLAHIN: I have no further questions.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any further questions of
Mr. Spears?

MR. HINKLE: No,

MR. NUTTER: You may be excused.

(“I'tness is excused.)
HOWARD W. SHAW
called as a witness, having been previously sworn, was
examined and testified as follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATIGH
BY MR. HINKLE:
@ State your name, your residence, and by whom you

are employed?

THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
STATE-WIDE DEPOSITION NOTARIES
225 JOHNSON STREET
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501
TEL. (505} 982- 0386




SHAN-DIRECT Page. 38
A L'm Howard W. Shaw, reside in Midland, Texas. I'm

empiloved by Jake L. Hamon, production superintendent.

Q You are a petroleum engincer?

A Yes, sir.

L Have you previously testificd before the Commission?
A I have.

& Have you made a study of the area which is under

consideration here?

A I have.

MR, HINKLE: Qualifications sufficient?
MR, HUTTER: Yes, they are.

Q Refer to what nas been marked as Hamon's Exhibit
Ho, 6 and explain this? But first, Mr. Hamon's Application
called for an unorthodox location, does it not?

A It does.

Q All right., Go ahead and explain No. 6 with respect]
to this?

-] The location as staked originally 1,98C from the
north line, 660 from the east line of Section 9 and by John
West bngineering out cf Hobbs,and this location fell in the
middle of large caliche pit and due to the difficulty of
drilling in such lccation, it was moved 330 feet north to be

outside this caliche pit to a location 1,650 feet from the
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north tine, 66C frow the east line, which therefore makes it
an unorthodox location,
Q Did you give notice to all of the offset owncrs

of the proposed unorthodox location?

A 1 dig.
G Did you request waiver from them?
A I requested waivers from the six offset operators

and received waivers from all except Cities Service approving
our unorthodox location.

Q Now, are you familiar with well costs for drilling
wells in this area to test the Strawn and lorrow formations?

A I am.

Q What, in your opinion, with the well that Mr.
Hamon proposes to drill, cost, completed in one formation,
either the Strawn or the Morrow, or dually comple ted or a
dry hole?

A Viell, as stated earlier by lr. MHotter of Cities
Service, costs of pipe are changing fromn day to day and we
put out an A.F.E. for this well with a cost of a dry hole
at $241,866 and a completed lMorrow Well at $385,437. Howevelr,
these were what we considered to be the very maximum costs,
which we try‘to include in our A.F.&. so that partners will

not -core back later and ask why we exceeded our well cost.
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By recalculating at what we actuailly thinl that we can drill
this well for, come up with cost ol $208,6€6 for a dry hole;
$311,287 for a completed lorrow well.

G Now, vow testimony shows that Hamon has entered
into communitization with agreecment with Coquina and with
Huber. Have they agreed to the drilling of thesc wells, of
the well and to these aprroximate costs?

A Vle have approved A.F.L. back from Coquina. Huber
has stated to us that they were withholding approval only
awaiting the outcome of the Hearing.

Q Now testimony also shows that you have entered
into operating agreement with both Coquina and Huber, These
cperating agreements prcvide a ccentinuing procedure for the
operating costs?

They do.
Supervision?

1

A

Q

A Yes, sir, they do.

o What do they provide?

A They provide for a combined fix rate on drilling
wells for all depths, would be $1,275 per month. For pro-

ducing wells, the first five wells are each at $199 per

month.

WY

2 “rat would you -- do these cperating agreements tha
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yeou mentioned also provide risk factor for parties with

non-consent?

i They do.

] vthat vprovisiens are there with respect to that?

A Our operating ggreement calls for 200 percent risk
factor for the well and the wellhead cguipment, all down hole
equipnient and 100 percent factor on surface squipment.

G Uo you think that that is fair and reasonable?

A 1 do.

Q Are you requesting the Commigsion if they approve
this Application to grant a risk factor of 200 percent?

A Yes, sir,

Q If those are forced to pool and do not agree to
particivate in the actual cost?

A I do so ask.

Q Do you have anything else you would like to submit

to the Commission?
A Ne, sir.
MR. HIUKLE: I would like to offer Exhibit No. 6.
MR. NUTTER: Applicant's Exhibit No. 6 will be
admitted in evidence.
(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit

No. 6, Case 5164, will be admi

. into evidence.]
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CRQSS

CROSS LXAMINATION

Q Vr. Shaw, vou mentioned that Coquina had returned
your A.F.kL., but now that was A.F.&. at $241,8606 dry and

5

$285,437 completed?

A Yes, sir.

Q You haven't gotten it back from Huber yet?

A Ne, sir.

Q This well was the subject of a Hearing a couple or
three weeks ago, wasn't it, at an unorthedox location, at a

proposed location?

A No, sir.
Q Ch, it wasn't?
A No, it wasn't.

MR. HINKLE: Thai's another case.
(Whereupon, a discussion was
held off the record.)

MR. NUTTER: Are there any other questions?

CROSS_EXAMINATICN

BY MR. KELLAHIN:
Q You referred to a plat that you had, I don't remem
ber whal Lxhibit No. it was~®

& A

oe
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I had one
out there
they gave

It is not

h

the
ending th
Q
Transwest
in the 40
road?

A
G

the low washout area?
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4 43

Page.

Pid you prepare bxhibit No. 67

o3
S R

S

It was prepared under wy supcrvision, yes,

~
i .

VWiould you identify what has been marked as that
Union Gas Plant, what is that?

I have not been on this lozation, personally, but
of my field foreman and also one of my engineers

and this p

L

lat was prepared from information that

me. It is not as designated a schematic diagran.
a scale diagram, but this was where ny men showed
crn Unicn Czs Plant to be with this black top road

ere at the gas plant.

Isn't that Southern Union Gas Plant really the
ern Gas Plant and the Southern Union Plant is over
acres to the west, just south of the black top

I cannot say. This was just as it was given Lo e

What information was given to you with regard to

Could you describe for me what that

That was nothing except a small topographical featwure.
Would it prohibit you fron drilling a well in that

I would not think so.
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Q

an orthodox location, would it not:

A

within that area.

Q
you please

fixed rate
A
Q
A

Q

tion foreman?

A

foreman, yes., That 1s not on the A.F.E., however, that is

in the ope

we didnit

A.F.E.

submit an

CASE 5157
CASE 5164
Page L )

If you drilled a well on that arca, that would be

According to ¢xactly where it was put, it could be

-

I'd like te refer to your A.F.E. for a moment, if

. Does -~ your testiiiony indicated a combined

. - [ | - .
of, was it $175 a wonih well drilling?

Yes.
And after drilling it was $199 per month?
Yes, sir.

Did those include the salary and expenses of produ

They include the salary and expenses of production

rating agreement in the accounting section.

MR. NUTTER: ©Now, you are talking about comething
fiave in the reeerd, T think. We did~ . get an
MR. HINKLE: That wasn't in the record.

MR. KELLAHIN: I'm sorry. You referred to it.
MR. NUTTER: He gave some figures, but he didn't

AF.BE..

MR. HINKLE: We have no objection if he wants to 4-
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MR. KBLLAHIN: {lInterrupting) 1'm sorry. I was
ahead of vou. 1 was looking at cne znd I heard his testimony
and I thought it was an #xnhibit.

THE WITRESS: Well, kir. Nutter, the information

<]

€2,

he just asked about, however, was not in the A.F.L. anyway.
It was in the accounting figure of the operating procedure
agreement which we stated, but also which was not put in
as an bBxhibit.
BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Q In caleculating your totals for your A.F.E., you

included; did you not, an item for miscellaneous materials

and supplies -- I'm sorry -- for geological items?

A That 1is correct.
G What did you indicate as the charge for geological
studies?

A $3,000.

L And then, in Item 20, you indicate overhead, super
vision, et cetera, what was the charge for that? (
A VWell, that is includes your combined fixed rate

which we previously testified was $1,275 per month, plus tim

which we expect an engineer will be assigned to the well dur

ing the drilling and completion.
Q Am I correct then in understanding that your geology
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in your combined fixed rate, over and above the salaries,

these cther salaries and cxpenses we just talked about?

A Your question wasn't clear.
d Salaries for the geologlst and engineers are not

included in your combined fixed ravc?

A That's correct.

U You are including in the combined fixed rate,
salaries and expenses for vroduction foreman only?
F Production foreman and overhead, district expenses
Q I vnderstand.

Tou testified that the A.F.&. that you submitted

had a total cost for a producer of $385,000 plus, but you

I}

then indicated that you believed the actual cost would be

¢

something in the neighbtorhood of 53

;,.._\

1,0007?

4 That is correct.

Q That's a difference of some 74,000,

A Yes, sir,

] What will go into making up that difference or tha
savings to you?

A What i estimate teo be $2 per foot less footage
drilling costs.

Q $2 per foot --

(Whercupon, a discussion was
held off the record.)
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l4R. NUTTBER: A.F.E. has becen identified as
Applicant's Exhibit Ho. 7.
{Whereupon, Applicant’s Exhibit
Ho. 7, Case 5164, was marked
for identification.)
MR, HUTTER: It is admitted in evidence.
(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit
No. 7, Case 5164, was adnriitted
into evidence.)

A I'm not exactly sure where you got on that, but
there is one item was a reduction of $2 per foot in the
drilling cost, 11,700 feet. Additional items are what we
think we can get pipe for, which would be $2 less per foot
on 600 feet of 13 and three-eighths casing; $2 per foot less
on 3,000 feet of nine and five-cighths inch casing; $1.50 per
foot less on 11,700 feet of five-and-a-half inch casing and
$1 per foot less on 11,700 feet of two and three-cighths inch
tubing. |

With these changes, or hopefully these changes, we come

up with a2 cost figure which I gave for a completed well of

Q what 1s your anticipated cost for separation?
A For gas rroduction, §6,500.
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Q 1 have one last question. Vhat cxpericnce has
Jake L. Hamon had in Hddy County, kMew fexico in drilling
Merrow wells?

A “We have drilled within the last yvear, (wo wells
in &ddy County, Dew lMexicc, onc of which ie a dry hole and
onc of which produced for a short period of time and then
was plugged and abandoned.

MR. KELLAHIN: I have no further Questions.
REDIRICT aXANTNATIOR
BY HMR. HINKLE:

Q ¥r. Shaw, your testiunony then in regard to the
revision of the A.F.E. account of pire costs, isn't it true
that on account of the shortage of pipe, you have to pay
exorbitant vrices for vine in the last few wmonths?

A Yes, sir, it is. V¥e have had o fairly good supply
but there are times when we certainly have to pay over and

above the -- what is quoted in current domestic price.

Q That sometimes runs into several dollars?
A Several dollars per foot.
Q That is the reason why then you have the original

figure so high?

ma
Li

iat, in addition to the fact that it is difficult

now tc say for whs* »rice you can get a well drilled as the
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drilling coatractors also are chang, ing thelr prices from R
day bo day - \
MR () WKL That's all. \

ik, HUTTER: Are there any furvner questions of
Shaw - He wmay L cxcuscd.
1Rt. HINKLS: 1f you would LiKCH we could introduca

~

this cOBY of the Operating ag?eencnt, if you viould 1ike bLO \
R
i =Ty »Y e . 14 5 i- 1 ) “
MR . NUTTER: 1 don't tchink it 18 really necessary -

There was 1O question 1 don't think excapt jaybe ai explanaj

yion aboutb the ¥ind of {ixed rates thoere and he atated what

they were. We had civies Service conbined rixed rates, what

they were without & copy of vhe operating agreement. \
(Witness excused.)

R NUTTER: i do note ghat Hr. liotter jncorporate

that portion of the record in 2 previous case that related U

the cost of living index in the operating agreement o com-

bined fixcd rates, and that this operating agreement alsov \

HR. HINKLE: 1 might say this, that the conmunitizp=
tion agreement, there 18 & separalte one for the Strawd and \
separal® one for Morrcv.

R NUG R You mean the voluntary communitizatio ?

'HE NYE REPORT!NG SERVICE
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IR, UINKLLE: Yes, this is due to the fact that the
U.5.6.5. requires that so 1f you only get production in
one zone, you don't have to go back and nodify it.

MR. NUTTER: 1 think in theso two cases that we
are hearing right now, Cities Service Application's pooling
all mineral interests in the Pennsylvanian and Jake L. Hamonts
Application is for the Strawn and the lorrow.

boes anyone slse have anything they wish to offer

in either case?

MR. CROMWELL: J. S. Cromwell.
L TR, NULTER: For J. M. Huber Corporation?

FMR. CROMWELL: TYes. Just to note that we have at
ne time refused to consider at the appropriate time partici-
vration in the Horrow test to be located within the east half
of Section 9, 21 South, 27 East. That's irrespective of any

specific gas proration unit that might be involved. I believe

that the specific language of our file of a letter will so

indicate, but I don't introduce it as testimony or evidence.

I do however, favor the east half of Section 9 for
gas vprorationing bacause of the following considerations:

i

1 P U Sy oy oL
st halfl vroration unit,

}_.Ic

~ ] e
ords the

W
o]

n our opinion,
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y jocated fo

more favorabl

importantly,

occur for the eas

anit in gection 9, woul

r ¢ oWnE e

the well development pat

t half of the west !

é be more pru

al production.

pte

tern would probably

nalf of the proration

dent, in our opinion,

Ty

from the conservation standpoint-
MR. NUTTER: Thank Yyou. Mx . Cromwell.
1 would 1ike to call one witness.

MR. KELLAHIN:

MR. NUTTER: All right.
MR. KELLAHIN: 1 would 1ike tO recall Mr- Ggene
\ Motter.
\ thereupon, a discussion was held of £ the
record.) \
REDIRECT EXAMINATION
\BY MR. KELLRHIN:
Q mr. Motter. you heardé the testimony with regard tO
does cities

odoX 1ccation.

r an unorth
he proposed un-

proposal fo

| Hamon'S
y have any ob

jection to t

gexvice 0il Compal

or thodoX 1ocation?
A we don't object t© the unor thodoX 1ocation, we
object to the prorationing that has to g0 along with it.
Q Let's aiscuss the prorationing unit, Mr. Mokttex,
e's interest in 2 south—half

be cities servic

what would

rationing unit?

"
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Case 5157

Case 5164
A Well, this would be three-fourths of the south

half; quite frankly I intended to incorporate it and it is
my testimony before basically that one of our main interests
here is to keep our rights to one well rather than splitting
what might be two wells.

Q Conversely if the east half of the section is the
prorationing unit, what would Cities Service's interest be?

A We would have a fourth interest in, I guess, the
wells still on the east half and half on the well to the
west,

Q Are you familiaxr with the configurations of pro-

rationing units in the Burton Flats area?

A Yes, I am.
k Q Normally what is the pattexrn for those units?
A No particular pattern; it more or less goes alcng

to favor geology and perhaps in an orthodox location they
are either north-south or east-west, there is no standard
prorationing unit in the area.

MR. KELLAHIN: Thank you. That's all the question%

I have.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any questions of Mr. Motter?

MR. HINKLE: No questions.

I I | THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
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Case
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MR. NUTTER: Any closing statements? You are

st, or last.

you can poth go fir

poth applicants,

1 defer to Mr. Hinkle.

MR. KELLAHIN:
1 don't have anything.

MR. HINKLE:

MR. NUTTER: Do you nave anything further?

MR. KELLAHIN: I have nothing.

MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have anything to offer

1€ not we will take it under

in Case 5157 and 51647

advisement and the Hearing is recessed.

{Whereuponh, the Hearing was receased at

3:20 P.M.)
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STATE OF NEW MEXTICO )

) SS.
COUNTY OF SANTA FE )

I, RICHARD L. NYE, Court Reporter, do hereby certify
that the fofegoing and attached Transcript of Hearing before
the New Mexico 0ll Conservation Commission was reported by
me, and the same is a truc and correct record of the gald
proccedings, to the best

- ha

of my kncwledge, skill and ability.

L

kIBHARD L. N?E,/Coug@fReporter

v

1 do hmmb" cortify that the foregoing id

Jb ’75’—.5‘/4;‘

Examninoeg
New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission
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L R TRUJILLO
O1L CONSERVATION COMMISSION CHAIRMAN

STATE OF NEW MEXICO LAND COMMISSIONER

ALEX J. ARMUO
P. 0. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE MEMBER
87501

STATE GEOLOGIST
A.L.PORTER, !R.

March 18, 1974 SECRETARY -~ DIRECTOR
Re: CASE NO. 5157 and 5164
Kellahin & Fox
Santa Fe, New Mexico Applicant:
Mr. Clarence Hinkle Cities Service & Jake L. Hamon

Hinkle, Bondurant, Cox & Eaton
Roswell, New Mexico

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced
Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

. Z7R, G

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary—-Director

ALP/ir

Copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs OCC X

Artesia QCC x

Aztec OCC '

Other Mr. G. S. Cromwell, 1900 Wilco Building, Midland, Texas 75701




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
'CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
~THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASES NOS. 5157 AnD 5164
Order No. R-4742

~APPLICATION OF CITIES SERVICE OIL
.COMPANY FOR COMPULSORY POQLING,
EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

APPLICATION OF JAKE L. HAMON
FOR COM2ULSORY POOLING AND FOR
AN UNORTHODOX LOCATION, EDDY
COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

-BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on January 30, 1974, .
at Santa Fe, New Mexlico, before Examiner Daniel S. Nutter. :

‘ NOW, on this 3154y day of March, 1974, the Commission,

a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the
record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully
‘advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required
by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the
‘subject matter thereof.

(2) That in Case No. 5157, the applicant, Cities Service
0il Company, seeks an crder pooling all mineral interests in
‘the Pennsylvanian formation underlying the S/2 of Section 9,

. Township 21 Scuth, Range 27 East, NMPM, Burton Flais Field, Edcy
‘County, New Mexico.

, (3) That in Case No. 5164, the applicant, Jake L. Hamon,
seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Strawn and
- Morrow formations underlying the E/2 of Section 9, Township 21
South, Range 27 East, NMPM, Burton Flats Field, Eddy County,
‘New Mexico.

- {4) That both applicants, Citles Service 0il Company and
Jake L. Hamon, seek to be named the operator of the unit each
seeks to have pooled.
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(5) That Cases Nos. 51537 and 5164 were consolidated as
both cases involve some common acreage and the granting of
one application would result in a denial of the other.

{6) That Cities Service 0il Company has the right to
drill and proposes to drill its State C-P Well No. 1 at an
orthodox location for its proposed unit to test the Pennsyl-
vanian formation underlying said unit.

(7) That Jake L. Hawmon has the right te drill and proposes

~ to drill his Federal 9 Com Well Wo. 1 at an unorthodox location

for his proposed unit to test the Strawn and Morrow formation
underlying said unit.

(8) That the evidence indicates that all of said Sec-
tion 9 i8 underlain by the Strawn limestone and the llorrow Sand.

(9) That there 1s a reasonable expectation that both
formations can reasonably be presumed productive of gas from
- all of said Section 3.

(10) That there are interest owners in both proposed
- proration units who have not agreed to pool their interests.

(11} That the evidence indicates that the entire §/2 of
the above-described Section 9 can be efficiently and
aconomically drained and developed by a well located at an
orthodox location within the S/2 of said Section 9.

(12) That there is a reasonable expectation that the

- entire N/2 of the above-described Section 9 could be efficiently
and economically drained and developed by a well located within
the N/2 of said Section 9.

(13) That to avoid the drilling of unnacessary wells, to

. protect correlative rights, and to afford to the swner of

each interest in said unit the opportunity to recover or
receive without unnecessary expense his ‘just and fair share

of the gas in said pool. the application of Cities Service 0il
Company should be approved by pooling all mineral interests,
whatever they may be, in the Pennsylvanian formation underlying
the 5/2 of Section 9, Township 21 South, Range 27 East, NMPM
Burton Flats Field, Eddy County, New Mexico, to be dedicated

to a well to be drilled at a standard location for said unit.

(14) That the application of Jake L. Hamon for an order
pooling all mineral interests in the Strawn and Morrow forma-
tions underlying the E/2 of Section 9, Township 21 South;
Range 27 East, NMPM, Burton Flats Field, Eddy “ounty, New
Mexico, should be denied.
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(15) That the applicant Cities Service 0il Company should
be designated the operator of the well and unit described in
Finding No. (13) above.

(16) That any non-consenting working interest owner should
pe afforded the opportunity to pay his share of estimated well
costs to the operator in lieu of paying his share of reasonable
well costs out of production.

(17) That any non-consenting working interest owner that
does not pay his share of estimated well costs should have
withheld from production his share of the reasonable well
costs plus an additional 25 percent thereof as a reasonable
clhiarge £foxr the ricgk invelved in the drillinag of the well.

(18) That any non-consenting interest owner should be
afforded the opportunity to object to the actual well costs
but that actual well costs should be adopted as the reasonable
well costs in the absence of such objection.

(19) That following determination of reasonable well costs,

any non~consenting working interest owner that has paid his

- share of estimated costs should pay to the operator any amount
that reasonable well costs exceed estimated well costs and
should receive from the operator any amount that paid estimated
well cogts exceed reasonable well costs.

(20) That $205.00 per month 1g hereby fixed as a reasonable
charge for supervision (combined fixed rates), provided that
this rate shall be adjusted on the first day of April of each
year following the effactive date of this order bhased on the
- percentage increase or decrease in the average weekly earnings
of Crude Petroleum and Gas Production Workers as shown by "The
Index of Average Weekly Earnings of Crude Petroleum and Gas
- Production Workers" as published by the United States Depart-
. ment of Labor, Bureau of Labor Statistics; that the operator
is hereby authorized to withhold from production the propor-
tionate share of such supervision charge attributable to each
non-consenting working interest, and in addition thereto, the
operator is hereby authorized to withhold from producticn the
proportionate share of actual expenditures required for operating
such well, not in excess of what are reascnable, attributable
to each non-consenting working interest.

(21) That all proceeds from production from the subject
well which are not disbursed for any reason should be placed
in escrow to be paid to the true owner thereof upon demand and
proof of ownership.



"y
Cases Nos. 5157 and 5164
Order Wo. R-4742

(22) That upon the failure of the operator of said pooled
unit to commence drilling of the well tc which said unit is
dedicated on or before June 15, 1974, the order pooling said
unit should become null and void and of no effect whatsoever.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the application of Jake L. Hamon £or an order
pooling all mineral interests in the Strawn and Morrow forma-
tions underlying the E/2 of Section 9, Township 21 South,

Range 27 East, NMPM, Burton Flats Field, EBEddy County, New Hexico,

is hereby denied.

(2) That all mineral interests, whatever they may be,
in the Pennsylvanian formation underlying the 8/2 of Section 9,
Township 21 Scuth, Range 27 Rast, NMPM, Burton Flats Field,
Eddy County, llew Mexico, are hereby pooled to form a standard
320 acre gas spaciang and proration unit to be dedicated to its
State C-P Well No. 1 to be drilled at an orthodox location for
said unit.

PROVIDED HOWEVER, that the operator of said unit shall
commence the drilling of said well on or before the 1l5th day
& of June, 1974, and shall thereafter continue the drilling of

said well with due diligence to a depth sufficient to test the
Pennsylvanian formation;

PROVIDED FURTHER, that in the event said operator does not
commence the drilling of said well on or before the 15th day
of June, 1974, Order (2) of this order shall be null and void
and of no effect whatsoever;

PROVIDED FUKTHER, that should said well not be drilled to
completion, or abandonment, within 120 days after commencement
thereof, said operator shall appear before the Commission and
show cause why Order (2) of this order should not be rescinded.

(3) That Cities Service 0il Company is hereby designated
the operator of the subject well and unit.

(4) That after the effective date of this order and
within 30 days prior to commencing said well, the operator shall
furnish the Commission and each known working interest owner
in the subject unit an itemized schedule of estimated well
costs.

(5) That within 30 days frcm the date the schedule of
estimated well costs is furnished to him, any non-consenting
working interest ownex shall have the right to pay his share
of estimated well costs to the operator in lieu of paying his
share of reasonable well costs out of production, and that any
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such owner who pays his share of estimated well costs as pro-
vided above shall remain liable for operating costs but shall
not be liable for risk charges.

{(6) That the operator shall furnish the Commission and each
known working interest owner an itemized schedule of actual well
costs within 20 days following completion of the well; that if
no objection to the actual well costs is received by the Com-~
mission and the Commission has not objected within 45 days
following receipt of said schedule, the actual well costs shall
be the reasonable well costs; provided however, that if there
is an objection to actual well costs within said 45-day period
the Commission will determine recasonable weil cousts after public
notice and hearing.

(7) That within 60 days following determination of reason-
able well costs, any non-consenting working interest owner that
has paid his share of estimated costs in advance as provided
above shall pay to the operator his pro rata share of the amount
that reasonable well costs exceed estimated well costs and shall
receive from the operator his pro rata share of the amount that
estimated well costs exceed reasonable well costs.

(8) That the operator is hereby authorized to withhold
the following costs and charges from production:

{(A) The pro rata share of reasonable well costs
attributable to each non-consenting working
interest owner who has not paid his share of
estimated well costs within 30 days from the
date the schedule of estimated well costs is
furnished to him.

{(B) As a charge for the risk involved in the
drilling of the well, 25 percent of the
pro rata share of reasonable well costs
attributable to each non-consenting working
interest owner who has not paid his share
of estimated well costs within 30 days from
the date the schedule of estimated well costs
is furnished to him.

(9) That the operator shall distribute said costs and
charges withheld from production fto the parties who advanced
the well costs,

(10} That $205.00 per month is hereby fixed as a
reasonable charge for supervision (combined fixed rates),
provided that this rate shall be adjusted on the first day

. of April of each year following the effective date of this
order; that the adjustment shall be computed by multiplying
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the rate currently in use by the percentage increase or
decrease in the average weeckly earnings of Crude FPetroleum

and Gas Production Workers for the last calendar yeax coipared
to the preceding calendar year ae shown by "The Index of

Average Weekly Earninags of Crude Petroleum and Gas Production
Workers"” as published by the United States Department of Labor,
Bureau of Labor Statistics, and the adjusted rate shall be the
rates currently in use, plus or minus the computad adjustment;
that the operator is hereby authorized to withhold from produc-
ticn the proportionate share of such supervision charge attribu-
table to each non-consenting working interest, and in addition
thereto, the operator is hereby authorized to withhold from
production the proportionate share of actual expenditures
required for operating such well, not in excess of what are
reasonable, attributable to each non-consenting working interest.

(11) 7That any unsevered mineral interest shall be con-
sidered a seven-eighths (7/8) working interest and a one-eighth
(1/8) royalty interest for the purpose of allocating costs and
charges under the terms of this order.

{12) That any well costs or charges which are to be paid
out of production shall be withheld only from the working
interests share of production, and n¢ costs ¢r charges shall
be withheld from produztion attributable to royalty interests.

(13) That all proceeds from production from the subject
wall which are not disbursed for any reason shall be placed
in escrow in Eddy County, New Mexico, to be paid to the true
owner thereof upon demand and proof of ownership; that the
operator shall notify the Commission of the name and address
of said escrow agent within 90 days from the date of this order.

(14) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commissicn may deem necessary.;

DONE at Santa Fe, tew Hexico, on the day and year herein-
ahove designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONPERVATION COMMISSION

-~ f
e &&-—.—w
I./R. PTRUJILLO, Chairman

X J. ARMIJO, Member

}V’(/ﬁx&'—;u

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Memb & Sccretary
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CiTGO
CITIES SERVICE OIL COMPANY Box 4906
Midland, Texas 79701
N Telephone: 915 684-7131

January 9, 1974

e

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission B
P, 0. Box 2088 .
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501 oo

Attention: Mr. A. L. Porter
Re: Request of Jake L. Hamon for

Unorthodox Location, Eddy
County, New Mexico =

Gentlemen:

Cities Service 0il Company as an offset operator has received a re-
quest for waiver from Jake L. Hamon for an unorthodox location 1650'
from the North Line and 660' from the East Line, Section 9, T-21-S,
R-27-E, N.M.P.M., Eddy County, New Mexico. Proposed iocation indi-
cates the proration unit would be the E/2 Section 9. Cities Service
holds the mineral rights on the SW/4 Section 9 and 1/2 of the minerals
under SE/4 Section 9.

On January 4, 1974, Cities Service, through its attorneys Kellahin and
Fox, applied for an order pooling all mineral interests in the S/2
Section 9, T-21-S, R-21-E, N.M.P.M., Eddy County, New Mexico. The
proposed location for this proration unit is orthodox at 1980' from
the East Line and 1830' from the South Line. We anticipate this case
will be heard at the Examiner Hearing on January 30, 1974.

™n view of the foregoing, Cities Service objects to Jake L. Hamon's
application for the unorthodox location and requests no action be
taken on this matter until the Cities Service. pqoling case is heard.

Region Engineer - Production
Southwest Region
E & P Division

ERM:mfg

cc: Mr., Jake L. Hamon

908 Vaughn Bldg.
Midland, Texas 79701
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CITIES SERVICE OlL. COMPANY CiTGO

Box 1919
Midland, Texas 79701

Telephcne: 915 684-7131
May 10, 1974

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission e T
P. 0. Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Attention: Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.

Re: Ovrder R-4742

Gentlemen:

Attached, as provided in Order R-4742, is a copy of the itemized sche-
dule of estimated well costs for the Cities Service State-CP No. 1
which will be drilled at an orthodox lecation on a proration unit com-
prised of the S/2 of Section 9, T-21-S, R-27-E, NMPM, Burton Fiats
Field, Eddy County, New Mexico.

All known working interest owners have been supplied with a copy of

the estimated well costs.
Ve ruly yoprs,
=5,
- -~ / i

E. F. Motter
Engineering Manager
Southwest Region

E § P Division

EfMimfg
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PETAILED WELL ESTIMATE

weLe numper 1 LEASE State CR! — —
CONTRACTOR LOCATION 1980 FSL and 1980' FLL —
DATE 1-9-74 SECTION 9, T-21-§, R-27-F . .
J. 0, NO. pepTH__11,650"'  county Eddy stave _New Mexico
DESCRIPTION srave| size | quan. | ow | ESIVAIR | BRVNOLE | deruanre | “Cest
TANGIBLES
Cosing
Set @ £1Q] H-40 ST&C 13-3/8" A 615 48 6,000 6,000 |
H-40 ST& _ 9-5/8" A 1.,970! 36 13,000 13,000
et @ 2970 K~S55 ST&C __9-5/8" A 1,030 36 7,000 7,000
N~80 LT&C  5-1/2" A 10,1101 17 41,000 -
N-80 LT&C _ 5-1/2" A 1,635 20 8,000 -
Yell head connections A 10,000 1,500
Tubina N-80 Buttress 2-7/8" A 11,300] 6 21,000 -
Sucker rods
Bottom hole punip
Packer A 1,100 -
Engine or motor
Pumping unit
Eleciricoi equip. inc: Lobor & Trans.
Line pipe, fittings inc. Lobor & Trans.
TARK BATTERY
Stock tanks  Coated A 1210 1 3,000 -
G. B,, settler, free water K. O, tonk
Separator, heoter treater, etc, A 1 10,000 -
Cost to install T. B, 1,500 ~
INTANGIBLES
Contract Drlg. lobor (footage) 310 .00/Ft. 116,500f 316,500
Rotary day work 5 Days @ $2000/Day 10,0001 10,000
TERIBOReX X Unit Time 6 Days 3,000 -
Subsurface casing equipment | 3,000 2,000
D. S. T., electric logs, etc. 11,000 11,000
Acidizing, fracing 4,000 -
Perforoting 2,500 -
\
Misc. company ond contract labor 3,000 2,000
Rouod building, location 2,200 5,300
Cement & cementing service 11,000 11,000
Cement squeexe jobs - -
Drilling mud, chemicals 12,000¢ 12,000
Drilling bits, coreheads, reomers
| Mud logging unit 2,500 2,500
Rental of miscelloneous equip. 2,000 2,000
Compeny, contract hauling 3,000 2,000
Woter, fuel 6,000] 6,000
Miscellaneous incidentals 2,000 5,000
Total estimated cost - 10053 321,6001 214,000
Total estimate C, S, %
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| DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - JANUARY 30, 1974

i . 9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
I STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MERICO

The following casea will be heard before Daniel §. Nutter, Fxaminer, or Richard L.
Stamets, Alternate Examiner:

CASE 5153: In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Commission
on its nwn motion to consider the umendment of Commission Form C-113,
Refiner's Monthly Report.

CASE 5154: 1In the matter of the hearing called by the 011 Conservation Commission
on its own motion, at the recommendation of the Commission's '"Pictured
Cliffs Gas Proration Coumittee," to consider the amendment of Com-
mission Order No. R-1670 for the purpose of elimination of gas
prorationing in the Aztec-Pictured Cliffs, Ballard-Pictured Cliffs,
Fulchey Kutz-Pictured Cliffs, and West Kutz-Pictured Cliffs Gas Pools
in San Juan, Rio Arriba, and Sandoval Counties, New Mexico.

CASE 5128: (Continued from the January 3, 1974, Examiner Hearing)

Application of Gulf 011 Corporation for a non-standard gas proration
unit and simultaneous dedication, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above~-styled cause, seeks approval for a 160-acre non-standard
gas proration unit comprising the NE/4 SW/4 and W/2 SE/4 of Section 28
and the NW/4 NE/4 of Section 33, both in Township 21 South, Range 37
East, Blinebry Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to be simultaneously
dedicated to its J. N. Carson Wells Nos. 4 and 9 located in Units O and
¥, respectively, of Section 28.

CASE 5132: (Continued from the January 3, 1974. Exeminer Hearing)

Application of American Quasar Petroleum Company of New Mexico for a
unit agreement, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks approval of the White City Unit Area comprising
5,120 acres, more or less, of Federal, State and fee lands in Township
25 South, Ranges 25 and 26 East, Eddy County, New Mexico.

CASE 5155: Application of Harding 01l Company for directional drilling, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above~styled cause, seeks to
re~enter an existing well, the surface location of which is 2310
feet from the South line and 1650 feet from the West line of Section 34,
Township 13 South, Range 32 East, adjacent to the old Gross-Devonian
Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, and to directionally drill said well
in such a manner as to bottom the well in the Devonian formation
within 100 feet of a point 430 feet South 60 degrees West of the
surface location.




Fxaminer Hearing - Wedreaday - January 130, 1974 Docket No. 3-74

CASE 5156:

CASE _5159:

Application of Franklin, Aston & Fair for poo! creatlion and special
pool rules, Eddy Ccunty, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks the creation of a new gas pool for Morrow production

for its Mclntyre Well No. 6-A located in Unit O of Section 20,
Township 17 South, Range 30 East, Eddy County, New Mexico, and for
the promulgation of special pool rules therefor including a provision
for 640-scre spacing.

Application of Petroleum Reserve Corporation for a unit agreement,
Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, sceks
approval for the Wood Canyon Unit Area comprising 2,560 acres, more
or less, of Federal and fee lands in Township 24 South, Range 25
East, Eddy County, New Mexico.

Application of Randolph M. Richardson for a unit agreement, Eddy and
Clhiaves Counties, Mew Mawico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks approval for the West Hope Unit Area comprising 13,448 acres,
more or less, of Federal, State and Fee lands in Townships 17 and 18
South, Ranges 20 and 21 East, Eddy and Chaves Countiles, New Mexico.

Application of Depco, Inc. for a unit agreement, Eddy County, New
Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for its
Northwest Artesia Unit Area comprising 640 acres, more or less of

State lands in Sections 31 and 32, Township 17 South, Range 28 East,

and Section 6, Township 18 South, Range 28 East, Eddy County, New Mexico.

Application of Depco, Inc. for a waterflood project, Eddy County, New
Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to
institute a waterflood project by the injection of water into the
Grayburg—-San Andres formation through six wells located in its
Northwest Artesia Unit Area, Artesia Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

Application of Western 0il Producers, Inc. for an unorthodox gas well
location, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks authority to drill an undesignated Morrow gas well at an
unorthodox location 1980 feet from the South line and 660 feet from
the East iine of Section 34, Township 17 South, Range 26 East, Eddy
County, New Mexico, the S/2 of said Section 34 to be dedicated to the

CASE 5160:
CASE 5161:
CASE 5144: (Continued and Readvertised)
CASE 5162:
well.
CASE 5163:

Application of Western 0il Producers, Inc. for an unorthodox gas well
location, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks authority to drill an undesignated Morrow gas well at

an unorthodox location 660 feet from the South and East lines of
Section 27, Township 17 South, Range 26 East, Eddy County, New Mexico,
the S/2 of said Section 27 to be dedicated to the well. As an alterna-
tive, appiicant seeks approval for a location 1980 feet from the South
line and 660 feet from the East line of said Section 27.
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-

CASE S158:

CASE 5157:

CASE 5164:

2=

Application of Citles Service 011 Company for compulsory pooling,
Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, In the above-styled cause, seeks
an order pooling all mineral interests In the Pennaylvanian formatlon
underlying the E/2 of Section 29, Township 21 South, Range 27 East,
Eddy County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to its Simpson Well No. 1

to be drilled at an orthodox location for said unit. Also to be
considered will be the cost of drilling and completing said well

and the allocation of such costs, as well as actual operating costs
and charges for supervision. Also to be considered is the designa-
tion of applicant as operator of the well and a charge for risk
involved in drilling said well.

Application of Cities Service 0il Company for compulsory pooling, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an
order pooling all mineral interests in the Pennsylvanian formation
underlying the S/2 of Section 9, Township 21 South, Range 27 East,
Burton Flats Field, Eddy County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to its
State C-P Well No. 1 to be drilled at an orthodox location for said
unit. Also to be considered wiil be the cost of drilling and com-
pleting said well and the allocation of such costs, as well asg actual
operating costs and charges for supervision. Also to be considered

is the designaticn of applicant as onerator of the well and a charge

for risk involved in drilling said well.

Application of Jzke L. Hamon for compulsory pooling and for an
unorthodox location, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks an order force pooling all mineral interests
in the Strawn and Morrow formations underlying the E/2 of Section 9,
Township 21 South, Range 27 East, Burton Flats Field, Eddy Couvnty,
New Mexico, to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox
location 1650 feet from the North line and 660 feet from the East
line of said Section 9. Also to be considered will be the cost of
drilling and completing said well and the allocation of such costs,
as well as actual operating costs and charges for supervision. Also
to be considered is the designation of applicant as operator of the
well and a charge for risk involved in drilling said well.
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November 12, 1973

- J. M. luber Corporation
1900 w1 lico Ruilding
Midland, T 79701

Attention: r. G. 8, Cromwell

Subject: Pronused Cities Sewvice 1 CP State Well
19°8% v, and 1820 FRI,
cection 9, w215, R27:
¥ddy County, lew lexico

Gentlenen:

Ve propose the drillivs of a 11,650° iovrow test at the location set
out in the cantioa, <“he provation unit ©n cover the $/2 of Sectfion 9.
We estirmate the cost of a sroducer ac 5299,800,00 and a dry hole at
$204,6G0,00,

Cities owns a full workinz interest in the €/4 of Section 9 and a 50%
vorking interest in the SE/4 Section 9, The vecords show that J, M.
Hubex Corporation owng the remalning 507 intewvest in the 55/4 of
Section 9, This would amount to 25% of the proposed 320 acre
proration unit,

We propose that J.
of this test. Plans are being made to drill the test right after
the first of the year; therefore we will appreciate your advising
of your decision in this matter at an early date,

Thank vyou,

Yours very truly,

CITIES SERVICE OIL COMPANY

J. Frank Riney
Landman

JFRi{ L ; | e

=/57 . . HJ




J M Tluber Corperatien »
1900 Wilco DBuilsing H/H 7"
Midland, Texvas 7701

5
QIL AND GAS TELEPHONE

DIVISION MUTUAL 2-13794

November 15, 1973

Cities Service 0il Company -
800 vaughn Building --

1231 ~ A Masr—=o 220908 -
Midland, TPcxas 75701~

Attention: Frank Rinesy

RE: Proposced #1 € P State Well
1980' FSL & FEL
Section 9-215-27E
Eddy County, New Mexico \
Gentlemen: q
A Morrow test 1is presently drilling in Section 4?/;218, e’
R27E. \
We would prefer to see this well completed before Vb )
making a decision on your referenced well proposal. \ / Uj
t -V
A
Very trul our &P %Jd' i
urs, ) N
Y Yy Yy \»/_fju 4 9
J., M. HUBER CORPORATION AV A ¢ g
(jzt/ Vb%‘ ! NJJ\
i A W(/(..&.__,/ ! i 9
7 Stan Cremwell - V
U ‘ | District Manager
scr
5




; anvary 9, 1974

J. . livber Corpcration
1380 vilco Duildiug
tiddland, T 73701

subjeet: Iwoposed Cltles fervice {f1 "CP'" rtage vell
L1050 imerou ok
000" oL and L2LGT FREL
Zecgfon 9, T2io, 1ITE

Lddy Cosaty, hew loxico
Centlemen:

Attacked 48 2 aooy of o Drtnfled vell petfvate cevering the subject
test, &% ve poatioued in cur rooonat telosnnoe conversation, CGitices

01l vighes £o drill the reoat gt the loceoion cel uny Tnoche enptioa
and has £ilcd an copiicarion vith the kow oxlee €. Lopservatiecn
Cournlssion Lo forec peool the sdneral intevests uvnder the /2 of ection 9
T21Z, R27:.

If you recndve any additicnal iunfoxmation, pleuse advise.

Yours very truly,

CITINL: SURVICY CIL COnpany

J. Frank dnay
Landmaa

JZris

Attachad I




DETAILED WELL ESTI

OP &9
1

WELL HMUMBER

____LOCATION 1980' FSL and
R-2

CONTRACTOR - et

1-9-74 R
11,650 _ counTy T Bddy o ——

DATE
J.O.NO. DEPTH

DESCRIPTION
' TANGIBLES
Casing
Set 610" n-40 sT&C 13-3[3"
H-40_ST&C 9-5/8" 1
_sﬂn_@_zalgl___&:éé_ﬁzég___e—5 8"
| _ N-80 LT&C 5-1/2"
_‘________,__..,-——--_f_‘______——-——-
Well head connections
Tobing N-80 Buttress 2-7/8"
Sucker rods
Bottom hole pump
ker _
Engine or motof

Pumping unit

e e

Tlecirice! equip. inc. Laobor & Trans.

ipe, fittings i.c. Lobor & Yrans.

Line pip
/‘-’—‘-’_’__’_,
TANK BATTERY -
Stock tanks Coated

G. B., cettler, free water K. O. tank

Separator, heater treoter, etc.

Cost to install T. B.

INTANGIBLES
Contract Drlg. lobor (footage) $10,00 [Ft.

Rotary doy work 5 Days 8 $2000/Day

b laatnesk Unit Time 6 Days
Subsuricce casing equipment
electric logs, etc.

D.S. T,

______/—-_______,__._———
Zcidizing, fracing

Perforating

K

\
Misc. company ond contract labor

Road building location

Cement & cementin service

Cement squeeI€ jobs

Drilling mud, chemicoals

Drilling bits, coreheads, reomers
Mud logging unit

Rental of miscellaneous € uip.

i

Company, contract hauling

Yater, fuel
Miscellancous incidentals

Total estimated cost - 100%

Total estimate c.S. %

~

Nl 74
4

[ E

e e

SECTIOR A

€S TIZAATE
PRODUCER

3,000

0
5

210 1

oo
o O

116,500

10,0
3,000

3,000
11,000

4,000
2,500

ESTIMATE
DRY HOLE

0' FEL

A\

2

116,500
2,000
11,000
2 0
500
11,000
q
500
2,0
-

ow Mexico

ACTUAL )
cosT 1 |

e L& 1 ol
o /géja SR 1980 FLEL Y,

Staw

198 ;

5 T-21-5, R-21-E
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JAKE L, JIAUON No. 2 .
AUTHORITY FOR EXPENDITURE Date. 1-9-74 B
Jwase.. . _Federad G coM_ . . _  Well Now A Depth._ 12,700
Ficid . Burton Flat Counly. ... Lddy State_New Mexico
Location  1650" FNL & 660' FEI of Section 9, T-21-§, R-27-E _

Reason for Request__ To driil & complete as Morrow Gas Well,
Estimated
INTANGIBLES Dry Hole Producer
1 Footage ..11.700 feet @ _12.00 /ft, 1401000.00 1401000.00
2 Day Work__3 ___ days @ 2200.00 /day 6 {600.00 6{600.00
—4b _ days®_.2050.00 /day 4 1100.00 81200.00
3 Turnkey {Ml, RU, MO)
4 Completion Unit 4_days @ __630 (day - 21520.00
5 Location, Roads, Damages & Restoraticn 10 1300.00 10{000.00
6 Drilling Mud and Chemicals 22 ]000.00 221000.00
7 Wiud Cii
8 Drill Stem Tests__3 @ __1300 /test 31900.00 ajonn.no
9 Cement & Cementing Service:
Conductor sks
Surface 625 ks =_1857+ _ 396 = 2253
intermediate__1200 sks = 3333+ 950 = 4283
Long String —_500 sks =_2227+ 1831 =__ 4058
Liner sks = + =
Total 61536.00 10}594.00
10 Logging, Open Hole:Dual Ind. Lat. 9, 2000' Comp. MNeut.Form. Den. 7 230.00_ 71230.00
11 Stimulation Treatment w/GR~Cal 41200.00
12 Perforating & Correlation Log 21918.00
13 Rental Equipment 21000.00
14 Bits 1 - 4-1/2" 175.00
15 Labor _ 11000.00
16 Trucking 1:000.00
17 Mud Logger
18 Geological 31000.00. 31006.00
2 Miscellaneous Materials & Supplies 31000.00
20 Overhead, Supervision and etc. 41000 .00, 41500.00
21 Other
TOTAL INTANGIBLES 2021766,00 2 2 0
TANGIBLES
1 Casing:
Conductor " of @ /it. -
Surface 600 ‘ofl3~-2/8 ® 11.00 /ft. 61600.00 6]600.00
Intermediate_3000 ‘' of 2=5/8 ® _9.00 /ft. 271000.00 27{000.00
Long String11700 ‘' of 5-1/2 @ _5.00 /ft. 58] 50C.00
Liner ' of @ /tt.
2 Tubing: 11700 ‘of 2-3/8 @ 3,00 /ft. 351100.00
3 Rods: * of @ /it
4 Wellhead & Wellhead Connectiohs 500.00 5] 000.00
5 Float Equip. , Stage Tools, Liner Tools & Packers 21000.00
6 Pumping Unit, Motor & Sub-Surface Equipment —
7 Stock Tanks.2 500 bl @ 3000  ftank 6[000.00
8 Separator 61500.00
9 Heater-Treater
10 Line Pipe 11000 g0
11 Labor 50000
12 Trucking 11000 20
13 Miscellaneous Materials & Supplies
14 Gther
o TOTAL TANGIBLES 341100.00  _152(200.00
[ . . ,’/
TOTAL ALL COSTS $241,866.00 1 $385,437.00

It is recognized that the amounts provided for herein are estimates only, and approval of this authorization shall extend to the actual
costs incurred in conducting the operation specified, whether more or leas than herein set out.

Accepted: Date Approved: Date_ January 9, 1974
Company. R JAKE L. HAMON
By. . __ —_ By
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ALALLL. FORM 610

OPERATING AGRUEMENT

7 - .
THIS ACRESMENT, enteved into this, 7> __ day of. _Jammary ., 19 74 between
Jake L. Hamon

hereafter designated as “Opercator”, and the signatory parties other than Operator.

WITNESSETH, THAT:

WHEREAS, the parties to this agreement are owners of oil und gas leases covering and, if so indicated,
unleased mineral interests in the tracts of lund described in Exhibit “A”, and all parvties have reached an
agreement to explore and develop these leases and interests for oil and gas to the extent aud as hercinafter
provided:

NOW, THEREFORE, it is agreed as follows:

1. DEFINITIONS
As used in this agreement, the following words and terms shall have the meanings here ascribed to
them. ‘ ’

(1) The words “party” and “parties” shall always mean a party, or parties, to this agreement. )

(2). The parties to this agreement shall always be referred to as “it” or “they”, whether the parties be cor-
porate bodies, partnerships, associations, or persons real.

(3) The term ‘““0il and gas” shall include oi}, gas, casinghead gas, gas condensaté, and all other liquid or gase-
ous hydrocarbons, unless ari intent fo limit the inclusiveness of this term is spéc'lﬁcally stated.

(4) The feim “oil and gas interests” shall mean unleased fee and mineral inte’msts‘ in t{racts of land lying
within the Unit Area which are owned by parties to this agreement. ‘

{5) The term “Unit Area” shall refer to and include all of the lands, oil and gas leasehold interésts and oil
and gas interests intended to be developed and operated for oil and gas purposes under this agreement.
Such lands, oil and gas leasehold interests and oii and gas intcrests are described in Exhibit “A™,

(6) Th:e term “drilling unit” shall mean the area fixed for the drilling of one well by ordar or rule of any

state or federal body having authority. If a drilling unit is not fixed by any such rule or order, a drilling

unit shall be the drilling unit as established by the pattern of drilting in the Unit Area or as fixed by ex-

press agre.ement of the parties.

(7) All exhibits attached to this agreement are made a part of the coniract as fully as though copied in full
in the coniract. .

€] The words “equipment” and “materials” as used here are synonymous and shall mean and include all
oil field supplies and personal property acquired for use in the Unit Area.

2. TITLE EXAMIMNATION, LOSS OF LEASES AND OIL AND GAS INTERESTS
A. Title Examination: See Sec. 31(a)

>

recent dat@ntogether with all title papers in its possession covering leases and oil and gas interests which it is

P2 23

ntract. All of ihes= abstracts and title records shall be examinead for the benefit of all par-

Operator shall prompt[3 L:E)mit abstracts certified from beginning to recent date, together with ajl title

papers in its possession covering leaSeg _and oil and gas interests which it is subjecting to this agreement, {o

for examination by ihe laiter’s

attorney for the benefit of all parties. \ »
All title examinations shall be made without charzg. ¥ach examining atlorney shall prepare a com-

plete title report on each separate tract based upon the abstradigecord and title papers submitted to him. Each

title report shall contain a Iist of fee ownars and theiv intevests, shall™iate the attorney's opinion concerning

validity of their interests, and shall contein an enumeration and description whtitle defects, if any, a report up-

en mortgages, taxes, nending suily, and judgraents, and unreleased oil and gas lerses, and a list of require-

raents, if any, upon which the examinec’s approval of title to the lease or oil and gas inlertal

is contingent. The

L

£ b [
Pt AT PR AR Ay S SIS 11 4 B MR O g et L or e arern it e
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“Joint Loss”




ACALRL. FORM 610

Dlcatione and ol pacois @

A r"\;_lLJ-‘A’rx"'\_!;‘l'. LIRS 974 |
5 T 7

supplemental opinion, and of all final opinions, shall be sent promptly to cach party. The opinion ot

the exominihg attorney concerning the validity of the title to cach oil and gas interest and each lease, and the

awount of intecrest~gverced thereby shall be binding and conclusive on the parties, but the acceptability of

leases as to primary tel royalty provisions, drilling obiigations, and special burdens, shall be a inattec for
approval and acceptance by am~wuthovized representative of cach pavty.

cd, within a2 pariod of____

days after the

submission of abstracts and title papers. Each pmdy shall, in good faith, try to satisfy the requirements of the

oxamining atlorneys concerring its leases and interests,™ud eack shall have a period of days from
receipt of title renort for this pur the title to any leaseagr oil and gas interest, is finally rejected by

the examining attorney, all parties shall then be asked to state in Wxiting whether they will waive the title

defects and accept the leases or interests, or whether they will stand on the

atlorney’s opinion, 1f one c¢r more

parties refuse to waive title defects, this agreement shall, in that case, be terminatsd and abandoned, and all

abstracts and title papers shall be returned to their senders. If all iitles are approved

the examining at-
torneys, or are accepted by all parties, and if all leases are accepted as to primacy terms, royaRy provisions,

drilling obligations and special burdens, all subseguent provisions of this agreement shall become o

ative

B. Failure of Title:

After all titles are approved or accepted, any defecis of title that may develop shall be the joint re~
sponsibility of all parties and, if a title loss accurs, it shall be the loss of all parties, with each bearing its pro-
portionate part of the loss and of any liabilities incurred in the loss. If such a loss occurs, there shall be no
change in, or adjustment of, the interests of the pariies iu the remaining portion of the Unit Area.

C. Loss of Leases For Qther Than Title Failure:

It ény lease or interest subject to this agreement be lost through failure to develop or because express
or implied covenants have not been performed, or if any lease be permitied to expire al the end of its primary
.~ term and not be renewed or extended, the loss shall not be considered a failure of tifle and all such losses shall

be joint losses and shall be borne by all parties in proportion to their interests and there shall be no readjust-
ment of interests in the remaining portion of the Unit Area,.

3. UNLEASED OIL AND GAS INTERESTS
NONE

rE~gaetnterp - the-Badt-Arcerimieiad epesboahali-lradre e badeodor

production as prescribed in the form of oil and gas lease attac r¢ln s Exhibit "B, Such parly shall,
however, be subject to all of the provisions of this agreement relating to lessees, 16 tire

cfent that it owns
ila lossea intorcgst a

4, INTERESTS OF TARTIES

Exhibit “A” lists all of the parties, and their respective percentage or {ractional interests under 1ihis
agreement. Unless changed by other provisions, all costs and liabilities incurred in operations under this con-
_tract shall be borne and paid, and all equipment and materizl acquired in operations on the Unit Area shall be
owned, by the parties as their interests are given in Exhibit “A”, Al prodluction o3 oit and gas from the

LS

Unit Area, subject to the payment of lessor's royalties, shall also be nwned by the parties ji: the same manner,

—_—

“Joint I.0335"
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I{ the interest of any party in any oil and gas lease covered by this agreernent is subject to an overriding

royalty, production payment, or other chavge over and above the usual one-eigthh (%) royalty, such pacty shall
asstune aad alone beavr all such excess obligations and shall account for then to the owners thereof out of its

share of the working interest production of the Unit Avea,

5 OPERATOR OF UNIT
Jake L. Hamon

. —- __shall be the Operateor of
the Unit Avea, and shall conduct and direct and have full control of sll operations on the Unit Area as per-

mitted and required by, and within the limits of, this agreement. It shall conduct all such operations in a good
and workmanlike manner, but it shall have no liability as Operator to the other parties for losses sustained,

or liabilities incurred, except such as may resul_t from gross negligence or from breach of the provisions of
this agreement.
. 6. EMPLOYKES

The number of employees and their selection, and the hours of labor and the compensalion for services

performed, shuall be determined by Operator. All employees shall be the employees of Operator.
: 7. TEST WELL

On or before the__/-“sj _4day of /;,P/'/'/

ing of a well for oil and gas in the following location:

, 19, 74 , Operator shall commence the drill-

NE% Section ¢, Township 21 South, Range 27 East
(E% Section 9 to be dedicated to said well and shall be subject
to communitization agreement approved by U.S.G.S. and Commissioner)

, and shall thereafter continue the drilling of the well with due diligence to test the Strawn formation
of Pp'nhc.v"lv;anluu arye

=il R Rl

unless granite or other practically impenetrable substance is encountered at a lesser depthor unless all parties
b agree to complete the well at a lesser depth. ]
* » Operator shall make reasonable tests of all formations encountered during drilling which givé indica-
’ tion of containing oil and gas in quantitiés sufficient to test, unless this agreement shall be limited in its ap-
plication to a specific tormation or formations, in which event Operator shall be required to test only the
formation or formations to which this agreement may apply.
If in Qperator’s judgment the well will not produce oil or gas in paying quantities, and it wishes to
plug and abandon the test as a dry hole, it shall first secure the consent of all parties to the plugging, and the
well shall then be plugged and abandoned as promptly as possible.

8. COSTS AND EXPENSES

Except 25 herein otherwise specitically provided, Operator sha!l promnily pay and discharge all costs

and expenses incurred in the development and operation of the Unit Area pursuant to this agreement and shall
i charge each of the parties hereto with their respective proportionate shares upon the cost and expense basis

provided in the Accounting ‘Procedure attached hereto and marked Exhibit “C”. It any provision of Ix-
hibit “C” should be inconsistent with any provision contained in the body of this agreement, the provisions in
the body of this agreement shall prevail.

Operator, at its election, shall have the right from time to time to demand and reéeive from the other

g

arties payment in advance of their respective shares of the estimated amount of the cosls to be incurred in

<
L3}
o
£
en
o

ing the next succeeding month, which right may be exercised only by submission to
each such party of an itemized staterment of such estimated costs, together with an invoice for its share there-
of. Each such statement and invoice for the payment in advance of estimated costs shall be submitted on or
before the 20th day of the next preceding month. Each party shall pay to Opezrator its proportionate share of
such estimate within fifteen (15) days after such estimate and invoice is received. If any party fails {o pay its
share of said estimate within said tirne, the amount due shall bear interest at the rate of six percent (655) per

annum unti] paid. Proper adjustment shall be mada wmonthly hetween aidvances and actuad cost, to the end -
p

that cach party shall hear and pay its propoctionate share of actual costs incurred, and no more.

—_.
S

Revised 1657
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9. OPERATOR'S LIEN

Operator is given a first and preferred lien on the interest of cach party covered by this conlract, and
in cach party's interest in oil and gas produced and the proceeds thereof, and upon cach party's interest in ma-
tevial and cqitipment, to secure the payment of all sums due from each such party to Opecator.

In the event any patty fails to pay any amount owing by it to Operator as its sharve of such costs and
expens}: or such advance cstimate within the time limited for payment thercof, Operator, withcut prejudice to
other existing remedies, is authovized, at its clection, to collect from the purchaser or purchasers of oil or gas,
the oroceeds aceruing to the working interest or interests in the Unit Avea of the delinguent party up to the
amount owing by such party, and each purchaser of oil or gas is authorized to reiy upon Operator's statemen?
2s to the amount owing by such party. -

In the event of the neglect or failure of any non-operating party to promptly pay its proportionzte part
of the cost and expense of development and operation when due, the other non-operating parties and Operator,
within thicty (30) days after the rendition of statements therefor by Operator, shall proportionately contribuie
to the payment of such delinquent indebtedness and the non-operating parties so contributing shall be entitled
to the same lien rights as are granted to Operator in this section. Upon the payment by such delinguent or
defaulting parfy to Operator of any amount or amounts on such delinquent indebtedness, or upon any recovery
on behalf of the non-operating pacties under the lien conierred above, the amount or amounts so paid or re~
covered shall be distributed and paici by Operator to the other non-operating parties and Operator propor-

tionately in accordance with the contributions theretoiore made by them,

, 10. TERM OF AGREEMENT

This agreement shall remain in full force and effect for as long as any of the oil and gas Jeases subjected
to this agreement remain or are continued in force as to any part of the Unit Area, whether by production, ex-
tension, renewal or otherwise; provided, however, that in the event the first well drilled hereunder resulls jn
a dry hole and no other well is producing oil or gas in paying quantities from the Unit Area, then at the end
of ninety (96} days after abandonment of the first test well, this agreement shall terminalé unless one or
-more of the parties are then engaged in drilling a well or wells pursuant fo Section 12 hereof, or all parties )
have agreed to drill an additional well or wells under this agreement, in which event this agreement shall con-
tinue in force until such well or weils shall have bes_zn drilled and compleled. If produclion resulis there-
from this agreement shall continue in force thereafter as if sai@d first test well had been productive in paying
quantities, but if orcduction in paying quantities does net result therefrom this agreement shall terminale
at the end of ninety ($0) days z2lter abandonment of such well or wells. Tt is agreed, however, that the term-
ination of this agreement shall not relieve any party hereto from any liability which has acerued or attached
prior to the date of such termination.

11 LUATATION ON EXPEMNDITURES

Without the consent of all parties: (a) No well shall be drilied on the Unit Areas cxcept zny well ex-
pressly provided for in this agreement and except any well drilled pursuant to the provisions of Section 12
of this agreement, it being understood that the consent to the drilling of a well shall include consent {o 211
necessary expenditurss in the drilling, testing, completing, and eguipping of the well, including nécessar,\'
tankage; (b) No well shall be reworked, plugged back or deepened except a well reworked, plugged back or
deepened pursuant to the provisions of Section 12 of this agreement, it being understood that the conseni{ {o
the reworking, plugging back or deepening of a well shall include consent to all nccessary cexpenditures in
conducting such operations and completing and eguinping of said well {o produce, incuding necessary fank-
age: {¢) Operator shall not undertake any single project reasonably eslimzted to require an expenditvre in

excess of_Ten Thousand and no/100 —-——=-—~———-————————- ~_Daollars (310,000.00 ,

except in connection with a well the drilling, revorking, deepening. or plugging back of which has heen pre-

viously authorized by or pursuant to this agreement; provided, hovever, that in case of explosion, fire, flood,

or cther sudden emergency, whether of the same or difierent nalure, Gperator may take such steps and incur
such expenses as in its opinien are required to deal with the emergency and to safepuard life and property,
but Operator shall, as promptly as possibie, report the emevgency 1o tie other parties.  Operaior shall, upon

semrirre b
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12. OPERATIONS BY LESS CHAN ALL PARTIES

If all the parties cannot mutually agree upon the diitling of any well on the Unit Area other than the

, deepe ugpt bac a diy hole dritied
at the joint expense of ull parties or a well jointly owned by all the parties and not then producing in paying
qunn.litics ot the Unit Area, any party or parties wishing to dvill, rework, deepen or plug back such a well
may give the other pavtics written nolice of the preposed operation, specifying the work to be performed,
the location, proposed depth, objective formation and the estimated cost ol the operation, The parties receiv-
iy such a aotice shalt have thicly (30) days (excent as to reworking, plugging back or deilling deeper, where
wdrilling rig is on location, the peviod shall be limited to forty-eight (48) hours exclusive of Saturday or Sun-
day) after receipt of the notice within which to notily the parties wishing to do the work whether they elect
to participate in the cést of the proposed opcration. Failu.re of a party receiving such a notice to so reply lo
it within the period above fixed shall constitute an election by that party not to participate in the cost of the
proposed operation,

If any party receiving such a notice elects not to parlicip?te in the proposed operation (such parly or
parties being hercafter referred to as “Non-Consenting Party™), then in order o be entitled to the bencfits
of this section, the party or parties giving the notice and such other parties as shall elect to participate in 1heA
g hereafter referred to as the “Consenting Parties™) shall, within thirty (30)
days after the expiration of the notice period of thirty (30) days (or as promptlyvas possitile after the expir-
ation of the 48-hour period where the drilling rig is on location, as the case may be) actually commence work

on the proposed operation c;md complete it with due diligence.

The eniire cost and risk of conducting such operations shall be borne by the Consenting Parties in the )
proportions that their respective intcrests as shown in Exhibit “A” becr to the total interests of all Consenting
Parties, Consenting Parties shall keep the leasehold estates involved in such operations free and clear of all
liens and encumbrances of every kind created by or avising from the cperations of the'Consenting Parties, If
such an operation results in a dry hole, the Consenting Parties shall plug and abandon the well at their sole .
cost, risk and expense. If any well drilled, reworked, deepened or plugged back under the provisions of this
section results in a producer of oil and/or gas in paying quantities, the Consenting Parties shall complete and
equip the well to produce at their sole cost and risk, and the welt shall then be turned over to Operator and
shall be operated by it at the expense and for the account of the Consenting Parties. Upon commencement of
operations for the drilling, reworking, deepening ov plugging back of any such well by Consenting Parties
in accordance with the provisions of this section, each Non-Consenting Parly shall _be deemed to have relin-
quished to Consenting Parties, and the Consenting Parties shall own and be entitied to receive, in proportion
to their respective interest

s, all of such Non-Consenting Party’s interest in the well, its leasehold operating

rights, and share of production therefrom until the procee

ds or market value thereof (after deducling pro-
duction taxes, royalty, overriding royalty and other interests payable out of or measure¢ by the production

from such well accruing with respect to such interest until it reverts) shall equal the total of the following:

i Non-Consenting Pariy’s share ¢f ihe cost of any newly acquired surface equipment
beyond the wellhead connections {including, but not Jimited to, slock tanks, separators, {reaters,
pumping equipment and piping), plus 1669 of cach such Non-Conseniing Party's share of the cost of
operation of the well commencing with first production and continding unti]l cach such Non-Consenting
Party's relinguished interest shall revert to it under other provisions of this section, it being apreed that
each Won-Consenting Party’s shave of such costs and equipmesit will be that interest which would have
been chargeable to each Non-Consenting Party had it barticipatcd in the well from the beginning of

ihe operation; and

(B) 2007 of that portion of the costs and expenses of drilling, reworking, deepening or plugging back,
testing and completing, after deducting any cash contributions received under Section 25, and 200<;
of that portion of the cost of newly acquired equiprent in the well (to and including the wellhead
connwetiang), which would have been chargeable to such Neon-Consenting Pavly if it had participalad

therein.
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In the case of any reworking, plugging back or deeper drilling opervation, the Consenting Parties shall
L pormitted to use, fren of cost, all casing, tubing and other equipment in the well, but the ownecship of all
such equipment shall remain unchanged; and upon abandonment of & well alter such reworking, plugging
back or deeper drilling, the Consenting Parties shall account for all such equipment to the owners thereof,

with cach party receiving its propovtionate part in kind or in value.

Within sixty (80) days after the completion of any operatlion under this scction, the party conducting
the operations for the Consecrting Partics shall furnish cach Non-Consenting Party with zn invenlory of
e equipment i and connected to the well, and an jtemized statement of the cost of drilling, deepening,
phugeing back, testing, completing, and egquipping the well for produclion; or, at its option, the operating
party, in lieu of an itemized stalement of such cosls of operation, may subinit a detailed statement of monthly
billings. Each month thereafter, during the time the Cousenting Partizs are being reimbursed as provided
above, the Consenting Parties shall furnish the Non—Consenting Parties with an itemized statement of all
costs and Habilities incurred in the operation of the well, together with a statement of the quantity of oil
and gas produced from it and the amount of proceeds rcalized from the sale of the well’'s working interest
praduction during the preceding month. Any amount realized from the sale or other Qisposition of equip-
ment newly acquired in connection with any such operation whiclh: wouid have been owried by a Non-Con-
senting Party had it participated therein shall be credited against the total unreturned costs of the work done
and of the equipment purchased, in determining when the interest of such Non-Consenting Party shall revert

to it as above provided; if there is a credit balance it shall be paid to such Non-Consenting Party.

If and when the Consenling Parties recover from a Nen-Consenting Party’s relinguished interest the
amounts provided for above, the relinguished interesis of such Non-Consenting Party shall automatically
revert to it and from and after such reversion such Non-Consenting Party shall own the same interest in such
well, the operating rights and working interest therein, the rﬁaterial and equipment in or perlaining theretg,
and the production therefrom as such Non-Consenting Pariy would have owned had it participated in the
drilling, reworking, deepening or plugging back of said well. Thereafter, such Non-Consenting Party shall be
charged with and shall pay its proportionate part of the further costs ot the operation of said well in accord- -

ance with the terms of this agreement and the accounting procedure schedule, Exhibit “C”, attached hereto,

Notwithstanding the provisions of this Section 12, it is agreed that without the mutual consent of all
parties, no wells shall be completed in or produced from a source of supply from which a weil located else-

where on the Unit Area is producing, unless such well conforms to the then-existing well spacing patlern

for such source of supply.

The provisions of this section shall have no application whatscever to the drilling of the initial test
vrell on the Unit Aren, but shall apply o the reworking, deepening, or p]&gging back of the initial test well
after it has been drilled to the" depth specified in Section 7, if it is, or thereafier shall prove to be, a dry
hole or non-commercial well, and to all other wells drilled, reworked, deepened, or plugged bhack, or pro-
posad to be drilled, reworked, deepened, or plugged back, upen the Unit Area subsequent lo the drilling of
the initial test well.

13. RIGHT TO TAKE PRODUCTION IN XIND

Bach party shall take in kind or separately dispose of iis preportionate share of all ol and gas pro-
duced from the U=nil Area, exclusive of production which may be used in development and producing oper-
ations and in preparing and treating oil for rnarketing purposes and production unavoidably lest. Each parly
shall pay ot deliver, or cause to be patd or delivered, all royalties, overriding royalties, or other payments

due on its share of such production, und shall hold the other parties free from any liability therefor. Any

extra expenditure incurred in the taking in kind or sepavate disposition by any patrly of its prepartionale

shave of the producticn shall be borne by such party.

Tach party shall execute all division orders and contracts of sale perlaining to ifs inlerest in pradoec-
tion from the Unit Avea, and shall be entitled o recvive payment Cirsct from the purchaser or purchatess

thereof for its share of ait production.



In the event any party shall fail to make the arrangements necessary to toke in kind or separately
dispose ol its proportionale share of the oil and gas produced from the Unit Arca, Operator shall kave tha

right, subject to yevocation at will by the party owning it, but not the oblijation, to purchase such oit and

gas or sell it to others for the time being, at not less than the muarket price prevailing in the atea, which

shall in no event be less than the price which Operator receives for its poarlion of the oil and gas produced

from the Unit Arca. Any such purchase or sale by Oporator shall be subject ulways to the right of the

owner of the production to excrcise at any time it: right to take in kind, or separately dispose of, its share of

all oil and gus not previously delivered to a purchuser. Notwithstanding the foregoing, Operator shall not

moke a sule inlo intervstale commeree of o0y other parly’s share of gas production without first giving such
other party sixty (60) days notice of such inlended sale.

14, ACCESS TO UNIT AREA

Each party shall have access to the Unit Area at all reasonable times, at its sole risk, {o inspect or
observe operations, and shall have access at reasonable times to information pertaining to the development

or operation thereof, including Operator’s books and records relating therelo, Operator shall, upon request,

furnish each of the other parties with copies of all drilling reports, well logs, tank tables, daily gauge- and
run tickets and reports of stock on hand at the first of each month, and shall make available samples of any
cores or cuttings taken from any well drilled on the Unit Area.

15. DRILLING CONTRACTS

All wells dfi!led on the Unit Area shall be drilled on a competiiive contract basis 2t the usual rates
prevailing in the area. Operaior, if it so desires, may émpioy its own toals and eguipment in the drilling
of wells, but its chacges therefor shzll not exceed the prevailing rates in the field, and the rate of such
charges shall be agreed upon by the parties in wriling before drilling operations are commenced, and such
work shall be performed by Operator urnder the same ferms and con_ditions as shall he customary and vusual

in the field in contracts of independent contractors who are doing work of a similar nature,

16, ABANDONDIENT OF WELLS

No well, other than any well which has been drilled or reworked pursuant fo Section 12 hereof for
which the Consenting Parties have not been fully reimbursed as therein providec}, which bas been com-
pleted as a producer shall be plugged and abandoned without the consent of all parties; provided, however,
if all parties do not agree to the abandonment of any well, those wishing to continue its operation shall tender
to each of thz other parties iis propovtionate sharc of the wvalue of the well's salvable malerial and equip~
. ment, determined in accordance with the provisions of Exhibit “C”, less the ‘estimz‘xted cost of salvaging and
the estimated ccst of plugging and abandoning. Each abandoning party shall then assign to the non-

abandoning parties, without warranty, express or implied, as to title or

as to quantity, guality, or fitness for use
of the equipment and material, all of its inlerest in the well and itz equipment, together with its interest in
the leasehold estate as to, but only as to, the interval or intervals of the formation or formations then open
to production. The assignments so limited shall encompass the “drilling unit” upon which the well is located.

The payments by, and the assignments to, ihe assignees shall be in 5 ralio based upon the rvelationship of
their respective pereenteges of participution in the Unit Area to the nggregnte of the percentuges of pariici-
pztien in the Unit Area of all assignees. There shall be no readjustment of interest in the remaining portion

of the Unit Areoa.

Alfter the assignment, the assignors shall have no further responsibility, liability, or interest in the
operation of or production from the well in the intervalorintervals then open. Upon request of the assigrees,
Opecrator shall continue to operate the assigned wveell for the account of the2 non-abandoning pacties at the
rates and charges contemplnted by this agreement, phis any additiznsl enst and charges which fr-.-?:,‘ ocire se

the result of the separote ownership of the asigned woll

—_— —



17. DELAY RENTALS AND SHUT-IN WELL PAYMENTS

Each party shall pay all delay rentals and shut-in well payments which may be required under the
terms of its lease or leases and submit evidence of each payinent (o the other parties at least ten (10) days
privr to the payment date. The paying party shall be veimbursed by Operator for 100$0 of any such delay
rental payment and 160% of any such shut-in well payment. The amount of such reimbursement shail be
charged by Operator to the joint account of the partics and trealed in all respects the same as costs incurred
in the development and operation of the Unit Arca. Each party responsible for such payments shall diligently
aliempl to make proger payment, but shail nof be helid liable to the other parties in damages for the loss of
any lease or interest therein if, through mistake or oversight, any reatal or shut-in well payment is not paid

r is erroneously paid. The loss of any lease or intcrest therein which results from a failure {o pay or an er-
roneous payment of rental or shut-in well payment shall be a joint loss and there shall be no readjustment of
intevests in the remaining portion of the Unit Area. If any party secures a new lease covering the terminated
interest, such acquisiton shall be subject to the provisions of Section 23 of this agreement.

Operator shall promptly notify cach other party hereto of the date on which any gas well located on
the Unit Area is shut in and the reason therefor.

18. PREFERENTIAL RIGHT TO PURCHASE

N3 luad Ry ﬁﬁl‘t SE -itS in*efee‘s llﬁE‘EF ‘liis cartraet ep 'l .1 4 H
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terests in the Unit Area, it shall promptly give written notice to the other parties, with full infa 1on con-

cerning its proposed sale, which shall include the name and address of the prospective chaser (who must

be ready, willing and able to purchase), the purchase price, and aill other tern the offer. The other parties

shall then have an optional prior right, for a period of ter (10) d after receipt of the notice, to purchase
on the same terms and conditions the interest which the gtheT party proposes to seli; and, if this optional right
is exerciseqd, the purchasing parties shall share tbepurchased interest in the proportions that the interest of
each bears to the tctal interest of all Thasing parties. However, there shall be no preferential right te pur- -
chase in those cases where party wishes to morigage its interests, or to dispose of its interests by merger,
reorganization, coneoiidation, or sale of all of its assets, or a sale or transfer of its interests to a subsidiary or

parent any, or subsidiary of a parent company, or to any company in which any one party owns a ‘na-

LY YImermy AT AYY RIIIIY -
15, STLECTION GF NEYW QPERATLR

Should a sale be made by Operator of its rights ;md interests, the other parties shall have the right
within sixty {60) days aiter the date of such sale, by majority vote in interest, te select a new Operalor., If
a new QOperator is not so selected, the transferee of the present Operator shall assume the duties of and act as
Operator. In either case, the retiring Operator shall continue to serve as Operator, and discharge its duties
in that capacity under this agresiment, until its successor Ope_r_étor ‘is selected and begins to function, but the
present Opgrator shall not be obligatzd {o continue the {,‘»Ql"fOK‘t“?\ﬂCC of its dutics for more than 720 days after

the sale of its rights and interests has been completed.

—§—
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20. MAINTENANCE OF UNIT OWNERSHIP

For the puvrpose of maintaining wniformity of ownership in the oil and gas leaschold interests covered by
this contract, and notwithstauding any other provisions lo the contrary, no party shall sell, encumber, transfer

or make other disposition of its intercst in the Jeases embraced within the Unit Arca and in wells, equipment
and production unless such disposition covers either:

(1) the entsre interest ot the party 1n all leases and equipment and production; or

(2) an cqual undivided intervest in all leases and equipment and production in the Unit Area,

Every such sale, encumbrance, transier or other disposition made by any parvty shall be made exprossly

suhject to this agreement, and shall be made without prejudice to the rights of the other parties.

If at any time the interest of any party is divided among and owned by four or more co-owners, Opera-
tor may, at its discretion, require such co-owners to appoint a single truztee or agent with full authority to re-
ceive noticés, approve expenditures, receive billings for and approve and pay such party's share of the joint
expenses, and to deal generally with, and with power to bind, the co-owners of such party’s interests within
the scope of the operations embraced in this contract; however, all such co-owners shall enter into and execute
all contracts or agreements for the disposition of their respective shaves of the oil and gas produced from the

- Unit Area and they shall have the right to recei.ve, separately, payment of tlie sale proceeds therecf.

21. RESIGNATION OF OCERATOR

Operator may resign from -its duties and obligations as Operator at any time upon written notice of not

less than ninety (90) days given to all other parties. In this case, all parties to this contract shall select by
. n'iajority wotz in interest, not in numbers, a new Operaior who shall assume the responsibilities and duties, and

have the rights, prescribed for Operator by this agreement. The retiring Operator shall deliver to its successor

all records and inforrration necessary to the discharge by the new Operator of its duties and obligations.

The liability of the parties shall be several, net joint or collective. Each party shall be responsible
only for its obligations, and shall be liable only for its proportionate share of the costs of developing and

operating the Unit Area. Accordingly, the lien granted by each party to Operator in Section 8 is given to se-

cure only the debts of each severally. It is not the intention of the parties to create, nor ‘shall this agreement

be construed as creating, a mining or other partnership or asscciation, or to render them liable as partners.-

23. RENEWAL OR EXTENSION OF LEASES

If any party secures a renewal of any oil and gas lease subject to this contract, each and all of the other
rparties shall Le notificd promptly, and shall have the right to participaie in the ownership of the renewal leasze

by paying to the party who acquired it their several proper proporiionzte chares of the acquisition cost, which

shall be in proportion to the interests held at that time by the parties in the Unil Avea.

If some, butf less than all, of the parties elect to participate in the purchase of‘a renewal lease, it shall
be owned by the parties who elect to participate therein, in a ratio based upon the relationship of their respec-
tive percentage of participation in the unit area to the aggregate of the percentages of partlicipation in the unit
arca of all parties participating in the purchase of such renewal lease. "Any renewal lease in which less thaﬁ

all the parties clect to participate shall not be subject to this agreement.

Each party whe participates in the purchase of a renewal leese shall be given an assignment of its pro-

poriionate interest thevein by the acquiring party.

The provisions of this section shull apply to renewal leases whether they are for the entire interest

covered by the expiring lease or cover only a portien of its area or an intevest thercin. Any renewal lease
taken before the expiration of its predecessor lease, or taken or contracted for within six (6) months after
the expication of the existing lease shall be subject to this provision; bul any lease taken or contracted for
more than six (6) months after the expiration of an existing lease shall not be deemed a renewal leasé and
shall not be subject to the orovisions of this seciion. ‘

The provisivir, in this secticn chall apply alse and in like mannsr to extensions of oil and gas leases.

—9 -
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24, SURRENDER OF LEASES

The leases covered by this agreement, in so far as they embrace acreage in the Unit Area, shall not be

surrendered in whole or in part unless all parties consent.

However, should any pavty desite to sucrrendev its interest in any lease or in any portion thercof, and
other parties not agree or consent, the party desicing to surrender shall assign, without express or implied
warranty of title, all of its interest in such lease, or portion thereof, and any wicll, material and equipment
which may be located thereon and any rights in production thereafter secuved, to the paicties not desiving ‘fo
surrender it. Upon such assignmert, the assigning pavty shall be relieved from all obligations thercaiter ac-
cruing, but not therctofore accrued, with respect to the acreage assigned and the operation of any well there~
on, 2nd the assigning party shall have no further interest in the lease assigned and its equipment and production.
The parties assignee shall pay to the party assignor'the reasonabl_e salvage value of the latter’s interest in any
wells and equipment on the assigned acreage, determined in accordance with the provisions of Exhibit “Ccn,
less the estimated cost of salvaging and the estimated cost of plugging and abandoning. J{ the assignment is in
favor of more than one party, the assigned interest shall be shared by the parties assignee in the proportions

that the interest of each bears to the interest of all parties assignes.

Any assignment or surrender made under this provision shall not reduce or change the assignars' o sur-
rendering parties’ interest, as it was immediately before the assignment, in the balance of the Unit Area; and

the acreage assigned or surrendered, and subsequent cperations thereon, shall not thereafter be subject to the
terms and provisions of this agreement.

25. ACREAGE OR CASH CONTRIBUTIONS

If any party receives while this agreement is in foree a coniribution of cash toward the drilling of a
well or any other operation on the Unit Atea, such contribution shall be paid to the parly who conducted the
drilling or othér operation and shall be applied by it against the cost of such drilling or other opezration. If
the contribution be in the form of ac.reage, the party to whom the contribution is made shall prorﬁptly execule 4
an assignment of the acreage, without warraaty of title, to all parties to this agreement in proportion to their
interests in the Unit Area at that time, and such acreage shall become 2 part of the Unit Area and be governed
by all the provisions of this contract. Each party shall promptly notify all other partiés of all acreage or

money contributions it may obtain in support of any well or any other opzration on the Unit Arza,

26. PROVISION CONCERNING TAXATION

Each of the parties hereto elects, under the zuthority of Section '161(5) of the Internal Revenue Code of

1954, to bz excluded from the application of all of the provisions of Subchapter K of Chapter 1 of Subtitle A of
the Internal Revenue Code of 1954, If the income tax laws of tie state or states in which the property covered

» heteby is Jocated contain, or may hereafter contain, provisions similar to those confained in the Subchapier of
the Interhal Revenue Code of 1954 above referred to under which a similar election 1s permitted, each of the
parties agrees thz}t such eléction shall be exercised. Each party authorizes and divects the Operator to execute
such an election or elections on its behalf and to file the election with the proper governmental office or

agency. If requested by the Operator so to do, each party agrees to execute and join in such an election.

Operator shall render for ad valorem taxation all property subicct to {his agreement which by law
should be rendered for such taxes, and it shall pay all such taxes asscssed thereon before they becorne detin-
quent. Operator shall bill all other pavrties for their proportionate share of all tax payments in the manner
provided in Exhibit “C". ’

If any tax assessmant is considered unreasonable by Operator, it may al its discretion protest such valua-
tion within the time and manner prescribed by law, ond prosecute the prolest to a final determination, unless
all parties agree to abandon the protest prior to final determination. When any such protested valualion shall
have been finally determined, Operator shall pay the assezsmaent for the joint account, fogether with interest and
pencity acerved, and the total cost shall then be assessed casinst the poarlics, and be paid by them, as provid-a
in Exhibit “C"”,
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27. INSURANCE

At all tiines while operations ave conducied hercunder, Operator shall comply with the Workmen's
Compensation Law of the State where the oporations are being conducied. Opurator shall also cairy
vide insurance for the benefit of the joint account of the parties as may be outlined in Exhibit D" attached
to and made a part hereof. Operator shall require all contractors engaged in work on or for the Unit Area
to comply with the Workmen's Compensation Law of the State where the operations are being conducted and
to maintain such other insurance as Operator may raguire,

In the event Antomobile Public Liability Insurance iz specified in said Exhibit “D”, o1 subsequently re-
ceives the appraoval of the parties, no direct charge shall be made by Opcrator for premiums paid for such in-

surance for operator's fully owned aulomotive eguipment.
28. CLAIMS AND LAWSUITS

If any party to this contract is sued on an alleged cause of action arising out of operations on the Unit
Area, or on an alleged cause of action inv-olving title to any lease or oil and gas interest subjected to this con-
tract, it shall give prompt written notice of the suit to the Qperator and all other parties.

The defense of lawsuits shall be under the general direction of a commitice of lawyers representing the
parties, with Operator’s attorney as Chairman. Suits may be settled during litigation only with the joint con-
sent of all parties. No charge shall be made for services performed by the staff attome:ys_ for aﬁy of the
parties, but otherwise all expenses incurred in the defense of suits, together with the amount paid to discharge
any final judgment, shall be considered costs of operation and shall be charged to and paid by all parties in
proportion to their then-inierests in the Unit Area. Attorneys, other than siaff attorneys for the parties, shall
be employed in lawsuils involving Unit Area operations only with the consent of all parties; if cutside counsei
is employed, their fees and expenses shail be considered Unit Area expense and shall be paid by Operalor and
cﬁarged to all of the parties in proportion {o their then interests in the Unit Area. The provisions of this
paragraph shall not be applied in any instance where the loss which may result from the suit is treated as an
individual loss rather than a joint loss under prior provisions of this agreement, and all such suits shall be
handled by and be the sole responsibility of the parly or parties concerned. )

Damage claims caused by angd arising out of operations on the Unit Area, conducted for the joint ac-~
count of all parties, shall be handled by Operator and its attorneys, the settlement of claims of ihis kind shalt
be within the discretion of Operator so long as the amount paid 1n settiemenl ot any one claum does not exceed
one thousand (3.1000.00) dollars and, if setiled, the sums paid in setllement shall be charged as expense fo

and be puaid by all parties in proportion to their then interests in the Unit Area.

29. FORCE MAJEURE

If anv party is rendered unable, wholly or in peavri, by force mzieure {o carry out its obligations under

this agreement, other than the obligation to make money payments, thal party shall give to all other pariies

" prompt written notice of the force majeure with reasonably full particulars concerning it; thereupon, the
obligations of the party giving the notice, so far as they are affected by the force majeure, shall be suspended
during, but no longer than, the continuance of the force majeure. Tre affecled party shal)l use all possible
diligence to remove the force majeure as quickly as poss':‘o{e: -

The reguirement that any force majeure shail be remedied with all reasonable dispatch shail not require
the setilement of strikes, lockoutls, or other labor difficulty by the party involved, contrary fo its wishes; how
all suchk difficultics ¢hall be handled shall i)e entirely within the disnestinn of the party concernad.

The terry “{orce majeure” ax herve employed shall mean an zact of God, sivike, Jockout, or other industrial
disturbance, act of thie public enemy, war, blockade, pubtic riet, lightning, fire, storni, flood, explosion, gov-
ernmental restraint, unavailability of cquipment, and any other cause, whether of the kind specifically enum-

erated above or otherwise, which is not reasonably within the control of the party claiming suspension,
30. NOTICES

All notices authorized or reguired between the parites, and required by any ol the provisions of this
i i Y p

I3
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Union Telegram, pasztage or charges prepaid, and aldressed to the puety o whom the nolice is given a2t the
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addresses listed on Exhibit “A™. The originating notice to be given nader any provision hereol shall be deemed

given anly when received by the pavty to whom such notice is directed and the time for such pucty to give any
notice in response thereto shall run from the date the originating notice is received. The sccond or any re-

> -
spansive notice shall ve deemed given when deposited in the United Stales mail or with the Western Union

Telegraph Company, with postuge or charges prepaid. Fuach porty shall have the right to change its addeess

at any time, and from time to time, by giving wrilten notice thereol to a1l other parties.

31. OTHER CONDITIONS, il ANY, ARE:

317a) The partices heretc represent that they are th2 owners of the
leasehold interests shown on Exhibit "A" attached hereto. No title
examination shall be required by operxator but the respective parties
shall, upon request of operator, furnish to operator copies of cil

and gas leases, assignments, rental rcceipts and other instruments

which may be necessary or required to evidence title of the respective
parties.

31(b) This operating agreement is enterad into-by and between the
parties hereto simultaneously with a Communitization Agreement covering
. the E*% Section 9, Township 21 South, Range 27 East, N.M.P.M. Eddy County,
N New Mexico which is to be approved by the United States Geological Survey
and the Commissioner of Public Lands of the State of New Mexico. Sa%éigé'
Communitization Agreement only communitizes the leas;ﬁgld interests

=
described on -Exhibit "A" attached heretec as tc the ﬁipégﬂ zone or forma-
' tion of Pennsylvanian age and the provisions of this agreement shall be

limited to said: zone or formation. Notwithstanding any of the other
provisions herein contained to the contrary the term of this agreement
shall be co—extensive with the life of the Communitization Agreement.

—12 —
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This aircement may be signed in counterpart, and shall be binding upon the parties and upon their heirs,

successors, representatives and assigns.,

ATTEST:
e Jake L. Hamon
OPERATOR
COQUINA OIL CORPORATION
ATTEST:

J. M. HUBIR CORPORATION

v 7S, Colling
"“Yice Presicdent

CITIES SERVICE OIL COMPANY

Ve
F4 Y- N I,

'ﬂTQHQ e { 7

ATTEST :

e . | o
4y A
: //i//‘/(/4 Cr e
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e

This agreement may be signed in counterpart, and shall be binding upon the parties and upon their heirs,

successors, representatives and assigns.

ATTEST:

ATTEST:

Jake L. Hamon

OPERATOR

COQUINA OII, CORPORATION -

ATTEST:

A®orney in Fact
J. M. HUBER CORPORATION

ATTEST:

CITIES SERVICE OIL COMPANY
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This agreement may be signed in counterpart, and shall be binding upon the parties and upon theic heirs,
successors, represenlalives and assigns.,

E

1' A
ATTEST:

A 7
W.{{Lt’ /\_( AW RN
Jake/L. Hamox

S

P e o b e
H .
3 '
'
'y

OFERATOR

COQUINA OIL CORPORATION
ATTEST:
J. M. HUBER CORPORATION
ATTEST: ‘
CITIES SERVICE OIL COMPANY
ATTEST : '

—13 —




EXHIBIT "A"

Opevator of Communitized Area: Jake L. Hamon
P.O. Box 663
Dallas, Wexas 75221

© DESCRIPTION OF LEZSES COMMITTED

Tract Wo. 1:

Lessor: United States
Lessee of Record: Coguina 0il Corporation ——-——==—————— 1/5
Jake L. Hamon ——m——————r=m e e e 4/5

-Serial No. of Lease: NM 18727
Date of Lease:

Description of : ‘
Lands Committed: NE% Section 9, Township 21 South, Range 27 East.

Number of Acres: - 160
Working Interest : )
and Percentage: Jake L. HEMOI — e e e o oo i o om 802
] , Coguina 0il Corporation —-————m——e—— 20%

Overxriding Royalty
* { and Percentage: None

Tract No. 2:

Lessor: A "State of New Mexico
Lessee of Record: Cities Service 0il Company ~—m——==—m———- 1/2
J. M. Huber Corporation —-—-————e——- 1/2

Serial No. of Lease: 1-1648
Date of Lease:

Description of
Lands Committed: SE% Section 9, Township 21 South, Range 27 East

Nurber of Acres: 160

Working Interest

and Percentage: Cities Serxrvice 0il Company —————-~——=— 50%
J. M. Huker Coxporation --——————=——~ 50%

Overriding Royalty
and Percentage
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EXHIBIT ‘¢

Altached to and made a port of .. ..Op.er_a.t.i.n_g...Z.\_gr_e.e_me_r.i.t_“dq;:e.d..._..
Janualy_u_.q’f,_, 197” be Eween, Jak .L,._A___I{amon as. opc_zpa_tor

.S.G.Q.f;lQH..SL.. oAl
County, Now Mehlco.

CUNTING PROCEDURE
JOINT GPERATIONS

—adowy

1. GENERAL PROVISIONS
Pefinitions

“Joiut Account” shall mean the account showing the charges and credits aceruing because of the Joint Operations
and which arc to be shared by the Parties.

“Joint }’rophl ty” shall mean the real and personal propertty subject to the agreernent to which this Accounting
Procedure is attached.

“Joint Operations” shall mean all operations necessary or proper for the development, operation, protection and
maintenance of the Joint Property.

“QOperator” shall mean the party designated to conduct the Joint Operations.

“Non-Operators” shall mean the parties to this agreement other than the Operator.

“Parties” shall mean Operator and: Non-Operators.

“Material” shall mean personal property, equipment or supplies acquired or held for use on the Joint Property.
“‘Controllable Material” shall be defined as set forth under the subparagraph selected below:

A. [<] Material which at the time is so classified in the Material Classification Manual as most recently rec-
ommended by the Council of Petroleum Accountants Societies of North America.

B. [ ] Material which is ordinaril¥ so classified and controlled by Operator in the conduclt of its operations.
List shall be furnished Non-Operato~s upon request.

Statements and Billings

Operator shall bill Non-Operators on or before the last day of each month for their proportionate share of costs

and expenses for the preceding month. Such bills will be accompanied by siatements reflecting the total charges
and credits as set forth under the subparagraph selected below:

A. [ ] Statement in delail of all chavges and credits to the Joint Acmunt

B. [ ] Siatement of all charges and credits to the Joint Account,
indicative ¢f the nature thereof.

C. DJ Statement of all charges and credits to the Joint Account, summarized by appropriate classification

indicative of the nature thereof, except that items of Conirollable Material and unusual charges and
credits shall be detailed.

surnmarized by appropriate classifications

Advances and Payments by Non-Gperators

Unless otherwise provided for In the agreement, the Operator may require the Non-Operators to advance their

share of estimated cash outlay for the succeeding month’s operation. Operator shall adjust each monthly billing to
reflect advances reccived from the MNon-Operators.

Each Non-Operator shall pay its proportion of all bills within fifteen (15) days afier receipt. If payment is not
made within such time, the unpaid balance shall bear interest monthly at the rate of ton per cent (10%) per annurn

or the maximum contract rate permiited by the appiicable usury laws in the staie in which the Joint Property is

located, whichever is the lesser.

Adjustments

Payrment of any such bills shall not prejudice the right of any Non-Opsrator {o protest or guestion the correctness
thereof; provided however, all bills and statements rendered to Non-Operators by Operator during any calendar
year shall conclusively be presumed to be true and correct after twenty-four (21) months following the end of
any such calendar year, unless within the said twenty-four (24) montk poeriod 2 Non-Operator takes written
exception thereto and makes claim on Operator for adjustment. No adjustment favorable {o Operator shall be
made unless it is mude within the same prescribed period. The provisions of this paragraph shali not prevent
adjustments resulting from a physical inventory of the Jeint Property as provided for in Section VII.
Auidils
A Non-Operztor, upon notice in writing to Operator and 21l other Non-Operators, shall have the right {o zudit
O‘,uxatm s accounis and records relating to the accounting hercunder for any \_alendnr year within the tweniy-four
) month period following the end of such calendar year; provided however, the rnaking of an avdit shall not
extend the time for the taking of written exception to and the adjuxtmonts of accounts as provided for in Paragraph
4 of this Scetivn I Where thove are bwe or wore Non-Ogperalors, the Non-Operators shall make every yeasanable
effort to conduct joint or simultancous audits in a manner \\mch will result in a minimum of inconvenience io thez
Operetor. Operator shall bear no portion of the Non-Oporators’ audit eost incurred under this paragraph unless
aovrexd to by the Operator,
Approval by Non-Operators

Where an approval or other ayrea

nent of Non-Qperators is expressly reguired under Paragrophs 5A, 3B, 95 and
g of Section I, Szction 1, Scction & , Scetion VI, and memnv :of BSction V1, of this Aiccounting Procedure and
if the agreemaont 1o which this Accounling Poocedure iz o0 tac

Yactiod con no cortraty provizions in refovd therelo,
the Operator shall rotify all Non-Opsrators and the :15;':‘(:31:10.'1. or approval of @ mzjorily in Intercst of the Non-
Outrators shall be controiling on =l Non-Operalors.
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I1. DIRECT CHALRGES
Operater shall charge the Joint Account with the following itemns:
I, Rentuls and Royalties

Lease rentals and royatties paid by Opecator for the Joint Operations.
2. Labor

A, (1) Salarios and wages of Operator’s employces directly employe on the Joint Propeety in the conduct of
Joint Operations.

(2) Salaries of first-level suparvisors in the field if such charges are excluded from overhead rates in Op ion
A of Section 111,

(3) Salaries and wages of technical employees temporarily assigned to and divectly cmployed orn the Joint
Draparty if such charges ure excluded from overhead rates in Option B of Scction IIL
(4) Salaries and wages of technical employees either temporarily or permancenily assigned to and dlre Hy

employed in the operation of the Joint Property if such charges are excluded from overhead rates in
Option C of Section 111,

B. Opaoratar’s cost of holiday, vacation, sickness and disability benefils and other cuslomary allowances paid to
the employces whose salaries and wages are chavgeable to the Joint Account under Paragraph 2A of this
Saction II and Paragraph iA of Section III; except that in the case of those employees only a pro rata poriion
of whose salaries and wages are chargeable {o the Joint Account under Paragraph 1A of Section III, not more
than the same pro rata portion of the benefits and allowances herein provided for shall be charged to the Joint
Account. Cost under this Paragrapn 2B may be charged on a “when and as paid basis” or by “percentage
assessment” on the amount of salaries and wages chargeable to the Joint Account under Paragraph 2A of ihis
Section IT and Paragraph 1A of Section I It percentiage assessment is used, the rate shall be based on the
Opecator’s cost experience.
Expenditures or contributions made pursuant to assessiments imposed by governmental authority which are
applicable to Operator’s labor cost of salaries and wages chargeable to the Joint Account under Paragraphs
2A and 2B of this Section II and Paragraph 1A of Section III.

D. Reasonable personal expenses of those employees whose salaries and wages are chargeable to the Joint Ac-
count under Paragraph ZA of this Section I and for which expenses the employees are reimhursed under
Operator’s usual practice.

3. Employee Benefits

Operator’s current cost of established plans for employees’ group life insurance, hospitalizalion, pension, retire-
ment, stock purchase, thrift, bonus, and other benefit plaus of a like nature, applicable to Operator's labor cost
chargeable to the Joint Account under Paragraphs 2A and ZB of this Section II and Paragraph 1A of Section III
shall be chargeable as indicated in the subparagraph selected below:

A. [ 1 Operator's actual cost.

B. D Operator’s actual cost not to exceed fifteen per cent (159%).
4. Nlaterial .

Material purchased or furnished by Operator for use on the Joint Property as provided under Section IV. So far
as it is reasonably practical and consistent with efficient and cconomical operation, only such Material shall be

purchased for or transferred to the Joint Property as may he required for immmediate use; and {he accumulation 0[
surontus stocks shall be avoided.

5. Transportation
Transportation of employees and IMaterial necessary for the Joint Operations but subject 1o the following hmxtaa
fions:
A. Xf Material is moved to the Joint Property from the Operator’s warehouse or other properties, no charge shall
be made to the Joint Account for a distance greater than the distance from the nearest reliable supply store,
recognized barge terminal, or railway receiving poin! where like aterial is normally available, uniess
agreed ta by Opezrator and Non-Operators.
If surplus Material is moved to Operator’s warehouse or other storage point, no charge shall be made to the
Joint Account for a distance greater than the distance to the nearest reliable supply slore, recognized harge-
terminal, or railway recaiving point unless agread o by Opsrators and Non-Ogpzrators. No chdrge shall bz made
to the Jomt Account for moving NMaterial to other properties belonging o Operator, unless agreed to by Operaior
and Non-Operators. :
C. In the application of Subparagraphs A and B above, there shall be no equalization of actual gross irucking
costs of $100 or less.
6. Services

A. ‘The cost of contract services and utilities pvocured from outside sources other than services covered by 'Dara—‘

graph 8 of this Section 11 and Paragraph 1B of Section I1II. The cost of professional consultant services shall
not be charged to the Joint Account unless agreed to by Operator and Non-Operators.,

B. Use and service of equipment and facilities furnished by Operator as provided in Pavagraph 5 of Section IV.
7. Damages and Losses to Joint Property

All costs or expenses necessary for the repair or replacement of Joint Propecty made necessary because of dampges
or losses incurred by nra flzod, storm, theft, accident, or other cause, except {o the exient that tke damage or loss
could have been avoided through the cxaorcise of ressonable dilipence on the parl of Operator. Operalor shall
furnish Non—Operators written potice of damages or losses incurred as soon as practicable after a repori thercof
hes been received by Opsrator.

8. Lcgal Expense

All costs and expeases of handling, investigating, and settling litigation or claims arising by reason of the Joint
Operations or necessary to protect or recover the Joint Property, including, but net limited te, attorney's

fees,
court costs, cost of investigation or procuring evidence and amounts paid in seltlement or satisfaction of any- s

such
litigation or claims; provided, (a) no charge shall be made for the services of Operator’s legal staff or other rez-
ularly cmployccl personnel (snch services being consideved to be Administrative Overhead under Seetion 111).
unless azvead to by Operator and Non-Operators,

and (b) no charge shall be made for the fees and ‘expnzes of
outside atto‘n“yx unless (he employment of such ottorness is agreed to by Operator and Woen-Oparalors.

9. 'faxces

Al taxes of every kind and natare 5303381 or levied unon ov in connection with the Jeint Property, the operation
Y i

thereaf, or the production theveirom, and which taxes have bean pald By the Oporator for the benefit of the
Partivs. .

—_—F -

- e oo

P N L

L et

< et A o PE—— A ot =8t 7 7 St o i p e 0@



10, Insurance

frve Tmvaraa (S5 Tt 8 TV
Net vy cmiums i./au for insurvance re on the Joint |

iropucly {or the proteciion of the Parties.
In the event Joint Operations ave conducted in a state in which Operator may act as self-insurer for Workmen's

Compensalion and/or Enmployers Liability under the respective state's lows, Opervator may, at its election, include

the risk under its self-insuruance program and in that event, Operator shall include a chavge thevefor on the follow-
ing basis:

11, Other Bxpenditures

Any other expenditure not covered or dealt with in the foregoing provisions of this Scetion I, or in Section 11l
and which is incurred by the Operator for the necessary and proper conduct of the Joint Operations.

1ML INDIRECT CHARGES

Operator may charge the Joint Account for indircet costs either by use of an allecation of district expense items plus
ibe rate for administrative overhead, and plus the warchousing chavges, all as provided for in Paragraph 1 of this Sec-

tion 11 ov by combining all three of said items under the rates provided for in Paragraph 2 or 3 of this Sectxon 111,
ax indicated next below:

OPERATOR SHALL CIHARGE KNDIRECT COSTS 10 THE JOINT ACCOUNT UNDER THE TERMS OF:
[ 7 Paragraphi. (District Expense, Administrative Overhead and Warehousing)
[}(] Paragraph 2. (Combined Rates - Well Basis)
[ 1 Paragraph3. (Combined Rates - Percentage Basis)

The cost and expense of services from outside sources in connection with matiers of taxation, traffic, accounting or
matters before or involving governmental agencies shall be considered as included in the overhead rates provided for

ir: the above selected Paragraph of this Section III unless such cost and expense are agrecd to by Operator and Non-—
Operators as a direct charge t¢ the Joint Account.

THE OVERIEAD RATES PROVIDED FOR IN ANY OF THE PARAGRAPHS SELECTED ARQVE
shall [X] shall not include salaries and personal expenses of first-level supervisors in the field.

shall not -include salaries, wages and persanal expenses of technical employeces temporarily as-
signed to and directly employed on the Joint Property.
[3] shall [ } shall not inciude salaries, wages and personal expenses of technical employees either tempo-
rarily or permanently assigned te and directly employed in the operatxon of the Joint
Property.
1. District Expense, Administralive Overhead and Warehousing
A. District Expense

Operator shall charge the Joint Account with a pro rata portion of the salaries, wages and expenses of
Operator’s production superintendent and other employees serving the Joint Property and other properties
of the Operator in the same operating areca, whose time is nof allocated directly to the properties, and a pro

rata portion of the cost of maintaining and operating a production office known as Operator’s ... ... ...
................................................................ office located at or near

(01 a comparable office if location changed); and necessary sub-offices (if any), mamtamed for the conven-
ience of the above-described office, and all necessary camps, including housing facilities for employees if
required, used in connection with the operations of the Joint Property and other properties in the same
operating area. The experse of, less any revenue from, such facililics may, at the option of Operator, include
depreciation of investment or a fair monthly rental in licu of depreciation. Such charges shall be apporhoned
te all properties served on some equitable basis consistent with Operafor’s accounting practice,

B. Administrative Overhead

Operator shall charge administrative overhead to the Joint Accouni at the following rates, which charge shall
bz in lieu of the cost and expense of all offices of the Operator not covered by Paragraph 1A of this Section
111, including salaries, wages and expenses of personnel assigned to such offices. Such charge shall be jn addi-
tion to the szlaries, wages and expenses of employees of Operator authorized t{o be charged direct as provided
in Paragraphs 2 and 8 of Section . Such charge shall be made on the basis indicated below, either (1) well
basis or (2) percentage basis, at the rates shown thereunder.

(1) [ 1 Well Basis

_RATE PER YWELL PER MONTH

DRILLING WELL RATE PRODYUCING WELL RATE
{Use Tora‘ D;ph) (Usc C.ur‘nl Fro'iucmg Depth)
\'fcll Dc;ﬂh !0:‘1 \’ [I F| sl F;vc Nexr Five

A!l Yells On:r Tr:n

(2) [ ] Percentzee Basis

PERCENTAGE BASIS E

Deveiopment: :

i ... Percent (1 ¢2) of the cost of devclopmient of the Joint Properly exclusive of costs pro- :

: vde} u'\dc' Paragraph 8 of Section 1 and &1t salvaze credits. 5

' Operating: :
s . Percend ( ) of e cost oof opovaling the Joint Proporty exclusive of costs provided

i
i
‘
:
i
I
i
f
!
!
1

under Paragraphs 1 and & of "_ tien I all salvagie eredits, the vidue of injected sub:
cecondary recovery and all foxes and assesemaents which are levied,

interest ia ond to the Jjoint Froperty,

tancen purchased {ov

assessed and pald upon the mincerul
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C. Operator's Warchouse Operating and Llaintenunce BExpense
{ 1 Included in district expanse
[ 1 Nochavge cither direct or indivect
| I 1 Percentage basis (deservibe fully) ...l

| 2. Combined Rates - Well Basis

Operator shall charge the Joint Account four the sevvices covered by Paragraph 1 of this Sect’on III on the basis
dicated below:

BALE PER WLLL PER DMONTH

DRILLING WELL RATE PROVULING Wit RATE
(Use Tot ?1 D‘p_l.hv)»_ (Use Cu"‘.n? Ploducmg Demh)

Well Depth - "',q_ch \/_e'u T TRt rive

ach Well o Mt Fivs tioxt Five AWl Oyar Ten_
Al Pepts _4‘ ____________________ S22 S .V 2 - 2z o=

3. Combined Rates - Yercentage Basis
Operator shall charge the Joint Account for the services covered by Paragraph 1 of this Section III on the basis
indicated below:

PERCENTAGE BASIS

A. Development:

e ememe i PETCEDL %) of the cost of development of the Joint Property exclusive of costs pro-
vided under Paragraph 8 of Section II and all salvage credits.

B. Operating:
...................... Percent ( $5) of the cost of operating the Joint Property exclusive of costs provided
under Paragraphs 1 and 8 of Section II, all salvage credits, the value of injected substances purchased for .
secondary recovery and all taxes and assessments which are levied, assts;ed and paid upon the mineral
interest in and to the Joint Property.
4. Application of Administrative Overhead or Combined Rates - YWell Basis

The following limitations, instructions and charges shall apply in the application of the rates as prov;dad under
either Paragraph 1B (1) cr Paragraph 2 of this Section IIL
A, Charges for dnllmg wells shall begin or the date each well is spudded and terminate on the date the drilling or

completion rig is released, whichever is later, except that no charge shall he made during the suspension of
drilling operations fox fifteen (15) or more consecutive days. :

1 B. The status of wells shall be as follows:

(1) Producmg gas wells, injection wells for recovery operations, water supply wells utilized for waterf100d~
ing operations and salt watec disposal wells shall be considered the same as producing oil welis.

[ (2) Wells permanently shut down but on which plugging operations are deferred shall be dropped from the
well schedule at the time the shutdown is effected. Any well being plugged or produced during any
; portion of the month snall be considered as a producing well for the entire month,.

(3) Wells being plugged back, drilled deeper, converted to a source or input well, or which are undergoing
any type of workover that recuires the use of a drillin4 rig or workover rig capable of drilling shall
be considered the same as drilling wells. )

{(4) Temporarily shut-down wells, which are not prcduced or worked upon for a period of a full calendar
month, shall not be included in the well schedule, provided however, wells shul in by governmental
regulatory body shall be included in the well schedule only in the event the allowable production is
transferred to some other well or wells on the Joint Property. In the event of a unit allowable, shut-in
wells shali be counted in determining the charge hereunder for such rnonth if said wells contribute allciw-
able production that is actually produced during such month from one or more unit wells as a result of
allowable transfer, inclusion in the unit allowable or other circumstances, but the total shut-in well count

shall be lmited to the minimurmn number of shut-in wells recessary to provide the contributed allowable

actually produced during the month.

(5) Gas wells shall be included in the well schedule if directly cornected to a permanem sales cutlet even
though temporarily shut in due to overproducticn or failure of purchaser to take the allowed production.

(6) Wells completed in multiple horizons, shall be considered as a producing well for each separalely pro-
ducing horizon, providing eachh completion is considered a separate well by governmental or other state-
wide regulatory authority.

C. The well rates for producing wells shall be applied to the individual leases; provided tha%, whenever leases
covered by this agreemen! are operated as a unitized project, the well rates shall be applied to the total
number of producing wells, irrespective of individual leases.

: D. The well rates shall be adjusfed as of the first day of April each year fo]lowmg the .effective date of the

: agreement to whick this Accounting Procedure is attached. The adjusiment shall be computed by multiplying

: tre rate currently in use by the percantage increase or decrease in the average weekly earnings of Crude l
Peiroleur and Gas Production Workers for the last calendar year compared to the preceding calendar vear
as shown by “The Index of Averzze Weekly Earnings of Crude Petroleum and Gas Production Workers” i
as published by the United Stales Departrment of Labor, Bureau of Labor Statistics, or the equivalent Canadian
Index as published by the Dominion Bureau of Stotistics, as applicable. The adjusted rates shall be the
rates currently in use, plus or minus the computed adjustment.

Apnlication of Administeative Overhead or Cembined Nates - Percenfage Basis !

For the purpose of delermining charges on a Percontage Pasis under Paragraph 1B (2) or Paragraph 3 of this

Section T{I, Developmant shall include all costs in connection with drilling, redrilting, deepening or any remadial

oparations on any or all wells involving the use of deilling crew and eguipment; also, p*elimina;y expzndituces

necessacy in preparation for drilling and expenditures incurred in abandoning when well is not completed as 2

i produces; and original cost of constructinn or installation of fixed assels, the expansion of fixed assets and any

i other project clearly discernible as a fixed asset, except Major Con;:t:'t!f_‘lion as defined in Paragraph 6 of this

: Scetion JIL AN oty costs shall be constdersd us Oparaling.

Major Construction Overhaad

For the construction of compressor plants, waler staltions, sccoadary recovery systems, drilling and

platforus, salt wateo disposal facilitics, and other such projects, as distinguishz :d from the more

=
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and ploducing operations, Operator in wcldition to the Administrative Overhead or Combined Rades providad

{or in
Pavagraph 1, 2 or 3 of this Sucton HI shall cither negotiate avate prior to baginning of construction or saall charge
the Joint A(.coum with an additiona] overhead charge as follows:
A, Total cost Iess than $25,000, no chavga,
B. ‘Total cost more than $25,000, but less than $100,000, . ... ¢t of total cost.
C. Tolal cost of 100,000 or more, ...cccoveeeee. 95 of the fivst $100,000 plus ... ...... ... 5 of all over $100,609
of total cost.

Total cost shall mean e total gross cdst of any one project. For the purpose of this pacagraph the component parts
of u single project shall not be treated sepavately and the cost of drilling wells shall be excluded,

Amendment of Rates

The specific rates provided for in this Section III may be amended {rom time to time by mutual

agreement belween
the Parties hereto if, in practice, the rates are found to be insufficient or excessive.

IV. BASIS OF CHARGES TO JOINT ACCOUNT

Subject to the further provisions of this Section IV, Cperator will procure all Material and services for the Joint

Property. At the Operator’s option, Non-Operators may supply

1.

2.

Material or services for the Joint Property.
Purchases

Malerial purchased and service procured shall be charged at the price paid by Operator afier deduction of all
discounts actually received.

Dlaterial {furnished from QOperator’s YWarehouse or Other Properties

A. New Material (Condition “A’)

(1) Tubular goods, except line pipe, shall be priced on 2 maximum carload and/or barge load weight basis
xegardless of quantity transferred and equalized to the lowest prevailing price f.0.b, railway receiving

point or recognized barge terminal nearest the Joint Property where such Material is normally availc—’
able effective at date of transfer.

(2) Line pipz shall be priced at the current replacement cost effective at date of transfer from a reliable

supply siore nearest the Joint Property where such Material is normally available if the movement is
less than 30,000 pounds. If the movement is 30,00¢ pounds or more, it shall be priced on the same
basis as casing and tubing under Subparagraph (1) of this paragraph.

(3) When the Operator has egualized actual hauling costs as provided for in Paragraph 5§ of Section II,
Operator is permitted to include ten cents (30¢) per hundred-wreight on 2all tubular goeds furnished
from his siocks in lien of loading and unloading costs sustained.

(4) Other Material shall be priced at the current replacement cost of the same kind of Material, effective
at date of movement and f.ob. the supply slore or railway receiving point nearest the Joint Property
where Material of the same kind is normally available.

(5) The Joint Accouni shall not be credited with cash discounts applicable {o prices provided for in this
Paragraph 2 of Section IV. :

B. Used Material (Condition “B” and “C”)

(1) Material in sound and serviceable condition and suitable for reuse without reconditioning, shall be
classified as Condition “B” and priced at seventy-five per cent (75%) of the current prxce of new
Material.

(2) Material which is not suitable for its original function until after reconditioning shall be furnished to
the Joint Account under one of the two methods defined below:

(a) Classified as Condition “B” and priced at seventy-five per cent (75%) of the current price of new
Material. The cost of reconditioning shall be absorbed by the Operator of the transferring property.

(b) Classified as Condition “C” and priced at fifty per cent (509 ) of current price of new Material.
The cost of reconditioning also shall be charged to the receiving property, prowded Conadition
“C” value, plus cost of reconditioning, does not exceed Condition “B” value,

(3) Obsolate Material or Material which cannot be classified as Condition “B” or Condition “C” shall be
priced at a valuz corarnensurate with its use. Material no longer suitable for its original purpose but
usable for some other purpose, shall be priced on a basis comparable with that of iterns normally used
for such other purpose.

(4) Material involving erection costs shall be charged at applicable percentage of the current knocked-down
price of new Material.

Premium Prices

Vrhonever Material is not readily obtainable at prices specified in Paragraphs 1 and 2 of this Section IV hecause
of nutional emergencies, strikes or other unusual causes over which the Operator has no control, the Operator
may charge the Joint Account for the reguired Material at the Operator's actual cost incurred in procuring such
Materiznd, in making it suitable for use, and in moving it to the Joint Properiy, provided, that notice in writing
is furrished 1o Non-Operztors of the proposed charge prior to billing Non-Operators for such Material. Each
Non-Operator shail have the right, by so electing and notifying Operator within 10 days after receiving notice
from Operator, to furnish in kind all or part of his share of such Material suiiable for wse and acceptable fo
Ope ator.

VWarranty of Dlaterial Furnpished by Operator

Opr_ ator doos not warrani the Matecial furnished. In case of defective Material, credit shall not be passed
o tus Joint Account until adjustraent has been recaived by Operator from the manufaciurers or their agents.

YErauipment and Facilities Furnished by Operator

.-o

A. Opzeator shall chacge the Joint Account for use of eguipment and facilities at rates commensurate with
cost of ownership and oparation. Such rates shall include cost of maintenance, repairs, other operating
ewpense, insurairce, taxes, depreciation, and interest on investrnent not {o exceed six per cent (674%) per
annum, provided such rates shall not exceed those currently prevailing in the iminediate area within which
the Joint Proporcty is located. In Bieur of vates basod on costs of ownarshin and operation of equipmc: n, olher

than autonwiive, Opzrator may elect to use cosomovcial rates preveiling in the avea of the toint Properiy

less 206, for automolive equipment, rites as published by the Petroieum Mlolor ‘Cransport Associntion

y rrently prevailing if periormind by

may be used. Rates for labaratery ‘4‘ vices shall not excezd inese cu
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stitside secvice laboratories. Rates fov trucks, tractors and well service units may include wages and exy-
penses of opevator.

ap

Whenever requested, Operator shall inform Non-Operators in advance of the rales it proposes to charge.
Rutes shall be revised and adjusted from time to time when found to be cither excessive or insufficient,

V. NISrOsaAL GF dMaTERIAL

The Opcrator may parchuse, but shall be under no obligation to purchase, intevest of Non-Operators in surplus
Condition “A" or “B” Malerial. The disposition of surplus Contrcllable Material, not purchased by Operator, shall
be agreed {o by Opervator and Nen-Operators, provided Operator shall dispose of normal accumulations of junk and
scrap Material either by transfer or sale from Joiat Propecty.

1.

2.

Dlaterial Purchased by the Operalor or Non-Operatars.

Material purchased by either the Operator or Non-Operators shadl be credited by the Operator o the Joinl Account
for the month in which the Matertal is removed by the purchaser.

Division in Xind

Divisinn of Material in kind, if made between Operator and Non-Operalors, shall ba in proportion to the respective
interests in such Material. The Parties will thereupon be charged individually with the value of the Material
received or receivable. Proper credits shall be made by the Operator to the Joint Account.

Sales to Qutsiders

Sales to outsiders of Material from the Joint Property shall be credited by Operator to the Joint Account at ihe

net amount collected by Ovperator from vendee. Any claim by vendee related to such sale shall be charged hack
to the Joint Account if and when paid by Operator.

VI, BASIS OF PRICING DATERIAL TRANSFERRED FROM JOINT ACCOUNT

Material purchased by either Operator or Non-Operators or divided in kind, unless agreed to by Operator and Non-
Operators shall be priced on the following basis:

1.

3

2.

1

The

New Pricve Defined

New price as used in this Section VI shall be the price specified for new Material in Section IV, -
New Matertal

Netv Material (Condition “A”), being new DMateriul procured for the Joint Property but never used, at one
hundred per cent (100%) of current new price (plus sales tax if any).

Good Used DMlaterial

Good used Material (Condition “B™), being used Material in sound and serviceable condition, suitable for reuse
without reconditioning:

A. At seventy-five per cent (75%) of current new price if Material was charged to Joint Account as new, or

B. At sixty-five per cent (65%) of current new price if Material was originally charged to the Joint Account
as secondhand at seventy-five per cent (75%) of new price.

Other Used Material

Used Material (Condition “C”), at fifty per cent (539} of current new price, being used Material which:
A. TIs not in sound and serviceable condition but suitable for reuse after reconditioning, or

B. Is serviceable for original function but not suitable for reconditioning.

Bad-Order Material

Material (Condition “D"), no longer suitable for its oviginzl puspose wittiout exeessive repair cost but usable for
some other purpose at a price comparable with that of iteins normally used for such other purpose.

Junk NMaterial

Junk Material (Condition “E"”), being obsolete and scrap Materizl, at prevailing prices.

Temporarily Used Mateorial _

When the use of Material 1s temporary and its service to the Joint Progerly does not justify the reduclion in

price as provided for in Paragraph 3B of ihis Section VI, such Material shall be priced on a basis that will leave
a net charge to the Joint Account consistent with the value of the service rendered.

Y. INVENTORIES

Operator shall maintain detailed records of Controllable Material.
Periodic Inventories, Nnotice and Representation

At reasonable intervals, inventories shall be taken by Operator of the Joint Account Controllable Mfaterial.
Written notice of intention to take inventory shall be given by Operator at least thirly (30) days belore any
inventory is to begin so that Non-Opcrralors may e
Non-Operatars to he represented at an inventory shall
Ope=rator.

Reconciliation and Adjustinent of Xnventorics

Reconciliation of inventory with the Joint Account shall be made, and a list of overeges and shortages shall be
furnished to ihe Non-Operators. Inventory adjustments shall be made by Operator with the Joint Accouni for
overages and shortages, but Operator shall be held accountable to Noa-Opevators anly for shortages duce to lack
of rcasonable diligence.
Special Inventories

teprosentcd when any inventory is taken. Failure of
bind Nen-Opcratars to accept the inventory {aken by

Special Inventories may be taken whenever there is any sale or change of interast in the Joint Property. It shall
be the duty of the parily selling Yo notify &l other Parties 23 qguiclkly 2z passible after the tranzfer of interest
takes place. To sich cnses, botho the sotiee and the purctnses shadl L

saverned by such inventory, ’
Expense of Canducting Periodic Inventories
The oxpense of conducting periodic inventoriez shall rot Ly chzrged to the Joint Account unless agveed

ta by
Opcvator and Non-Ogperators.
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Attached to and made a part of Operating Agreement!dated

January ; 1974 between Jake L. Hamon, as operatoxr, and

. —s . . ' - - . N .
Cogquina O1l Coxrporation, ¢t al; covering EY% Section 9,

Township 21 South, Rangc 27 East, Eddy County, Mew Mexico.

Operator shall, at the joint expense of the parties hereto, at all
times while operations are conducted hereunder, provide with respon-
sible insurance companies, insurance as follows:

a. Workmen's Compensation insurance in accordance

with the laws of the State of New Mexico and Em-

.ployers' Liability insurance with limits of not less
than $100,000.00;

b. Public Liability insurance with respect to
bodily injuries with limits ofnot less than
$£100,0800.00 as to any one person and $300,000.00
as to any one accident; and Property Damage
Liability insurance with limits of not less than
$100,000.00 as to any one accident; and
c. Automcbile Public Liability insurance with
respect to bodily injuries with limits of not
less than $100,000.00 as to any one person and
$300,000.00 as to any one accident; also Automo-—
bile Public Liability insurance with respect to

. ‘Property Damage with limits of not less than

. $100,000.00 as to any one accident.

Operator shall not provide, for the joint account of the parties hereto,
insurance against the hazavrds of fire, windstorm, explosion, blowout, )
cratering, reservoir damage or insurance other than that specified above.




BEFORE THE e e /

OLL COHSERVATLCH COMMISSIOHN OF HEW wbXiCo

IN THE MATTER OF TN APPLICATION OF
CITIES SERVICE OlL COMPANY FOR
COMPULSORY POOLING, LDDY COUNTY,
NEW MEXICO

AP P L ICATIGHN

COMES WCW CITIES SERVICE OlL COMPANY and as provi-
ded by Section 65-3-14, HNew lMexico Statutes 1953, as
amended, applies to the 011 Conservation Commission of
New Iexico for an order pooling alil trhe mineral interests
in an under the S/2 of Sectlion 9, Township 21 South,
Range 27 Last, N.IM.P.M., BEddy County, HNew [exico, and in

support thereof would show the Commission:

1. Applicant is the owner of the rignht to drill and
develop the following described abreage: 5/2 of Section 9,

Township 21 South, Range 27 East, N.M.P.HM.

2. Applicant has obtalned voluntary agreement for:
rooling from all but the following:
Sd ML Kucdas
Hubt®r Corporation, 1900 Wilco Buildingﬁiyigtyt&ggxg
Midland, Texas T
with an undivided 1/2 mineral interest Pgig.——es—""""
in the SE/4 of Section 9, Township 21
..., Range 27 bast, HN.M.P.HM.
3. As required by the provisions of Commission Rule 104,
applicant proposes to dedicate the $/2 of Section 9, Township

1 South, Range 27 iast, N.lM.P.M., Eddy County, New lexico

to the well.

4., Applicant requests that it be designated operator

of the pooled unit requested above.

DOCKET MAILED

Daie—-/ -/ - 7/




Yo Applicant proposes to drill a well at an ortnodox
well location to e called the State C-D #1, within said

pooled unit.

Lo Applicant has ueen unabile to obtain voluntary aprec:
nent for the pooling ¢ the unpooled interests indicated in
parasraph 2 above, and in order to avoid the drilling of
unnecessary wells, to protect correlative rights, and to
prevent waste, tne Commission should pool all interests

in the spacing or proration unit as a unit.

WHERSFORYE, applicant respectfully requests that the
Commission set this matter for hearing before the Commission's
duly appointed examiner, and that after notice and hearing
as required by law the Commission enter its order pooling
all interest underlying the S$S/2 of Section 9§, Township 21
South, Range 27 mast, N.MN.P.I., Bddy County, ew lexico, and
designating aprlicant operator of the poocled unit, together
with provision for applicant to recover i1ts costs out of
production including a risk factor to be determined by the
Conmmission and with provisions for the payment of operating
costs and costs of supervision out of production to be
aliocated among the ovners as their interest may appear
an¢ for further orders as may be proper in the premises.

Resyectfully submit ed,

KELLAHIN & IPoX
P. G. Box 1769
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

ATTORILEYS FOR APPLICANT




COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.
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RUPORD THE OTL CONSERVATION COMMISESION
OF i STATE OF NEW MEXILCO

4‘}.'

LM UL MATTER OF THE HBEARING

CATIED BY I OTLL CONGRRVATTON
COMMISSTION O NEW MEXYCO FOR

- THID PURPOSE OF CONGSIDERING:

CASE NOS., 5157 AWND 5164

Order No. R- 7
y

APPLICATION 0O CITIES SERVICL OIL I3 ;'\ e
COMPANY FOR COMPULSORY POOLING, o L/V’;j-/
EDDY COUNRTY, NEW MEXICO. i ‘

APPLICATION OF JAKY 1.. HAMON
FOR COMPULSORY POOLING AND FOR
AN UNORTHODOX LOCATION, EDDY

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

8Y¥ THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on January 30, 1974,!
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel S. Nutter. :

NOW, on this day of !March, 1974, the Commission,
a guorum being present, having considered the testimony, the ;
racord, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully !

"advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been glven as reéequired by

. law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof. 7

(2y That in Case No. 5157, the applicant, Cities Service 0il

Company, seeks an ordery pooling all mineral interests in the
' Pennsylvanian formation underlying the $/2 of Section Y, Town-
'ship 21 South, Range 27 East, NMPM, Burton Flats Field, Eddy

© County, New Mexico.

{3) That in Case No. 5164, the applicant, Jake L. Hawon,

- seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Strawn and !
* Morrow formations underlying the E/2 of Section 9, Township 21

- South, Range 27 East, NMPM, Burton Flats Field, Bady County,

lew Mexico.
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Cases MNos., 5157 and 5104
f»Order No. R~

(4) That both applicants, Cities Serviee 0il Company aund Jake I..

;- Hamon, seek to be named the cpurator of the unit cach secks to have pooled.

P (5) That Cases Nos. 51537 and 5164 were consolidated as both cases
involve some common acvreage and the granting of one application would result %
i1 in 4 denial of the other.

(6) That Cities Service 0il Coupany has the right to drill and proposes

to drill its State C-P Well No. 1 at an orthodox location for its proposed

unit to test the Pennsylvanian formation underlying said unit.

(7) That Jake L. Hamon has the right to drill and proposes to drill ;
weyl No. 1 5
. his Federal 9 Com Newmdwewedsk at an uriorthodox location for his proposed unit
! to test the Strawn and Morrow formatio. underlying said unit.
(8) That the evidence indicates that all of said Section 9 is under-
iéiain by the Strawn limestone and the Morrow Sand.
t {9) That there is a3 reasonable expectation that both formations can
said
“ reasonably be presumed productive of gas from all of/Section 9.
(10) That there are interest owners in both proposed proration units '
+ ;. who have not agreed to pool their interests. E
L (11) That the evidence indicates that the entire §/2 of the :
:; above-described Section 9 can be efficiently and economically drained aud
{: developed by a well located at an orthodox location within the S/2 of said
ﬁ Section 9.

(12) That there is a reasonable expectation that the entire N/2 of !

* the above-described Section 9 could be efficiently and economically drained

¢ and developed by a well located within the N/2 of said Section 9.
(13) That to avoid the drilling of unnecessary wells, to protect

- correlative rights, and to afford to the owner of eachr interest in said

:;; unit the opportunity to recover or receive without unnecessary expense his

just and fair share of the gas in said pcol, the application of Cities Service

* 0il Company should be approved by pooling all mineral interests, whatever they
5 may be, in the Pennsvlvanian formation underlying the $/2 of Section 9. Town-
. ship 21 South, Range 27 East, NMPM, Burton Flats Field, Eddy County% Yew Mexico.

to be dedicated 4o a weilte be dritled atastandacd /ocation for saidantd

(14) That the application of Jake L. Hamon for an order pooling all

mineral interests in the Strawn and Morrow formationgunderlying the E/2 of Sect{on

9, Township 21 South, Range 27 Fast, NMPM, Burton Flats Field, Eddy County,




should be denied.

New Mexico,
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Canes Nos. 5157 and 5164

(%)

()  That the applicant Cities Service @il Conpany should be

well and unit Jescnkl l”

i designyated the olxu athj. C%

| 16) Finding No, la)abuc.

| {2 That any non-consenting working interest owner should
be afforded the oppovtunity to pay his share of estimated weil
costs to the opcrator in lieu of paying his share of rcasonable

» well costs out of production.

(1)

(44 That any non-consenting working interest owner that
does not pay his share of estimated well costs should have
withheld from production nhis share of the reasonable well costs
plus an additional 25 percent thereof as a reasonable charge for
the risk involved in the drilling of the well.

)
£b3) That any non-consenting interest owner should be

afforded the opportunity to object to the actual well costs but

that actual well costs snould be adopted as the reascnable wvell :
costs in_the absence of such objection.
( That following determination of reasonable well costs,

any non-consenting working interest owner that has paid his
siiare of estimated costs should pay to the operator any amount
# that reasonable well costs exceed estimated well costs and ?
. should receive from the operator any amount that paid estimated
well costs exceed reasonable well costs. ;
&#T) That $205.00 per month is hereby fixed as a reasonable
charge for supervision (combined fixed rates), provided that this

|
. . . : |
rate shall be adjusted on the first day of April of each year : ‘
. . |
following the effective date oif this orders : : !

h 1. 2 b 3 - -2 - 3 iz 3 S : |
- PN o FR :
Bl a—CoRE rad—ry—mu il L no S—o-te—eurrertdi—3a—uae—

i

- the percentage increase or decrease in the average weekly earnings|

.of Crude Petroleum and Gas Production Workers £QL_£he_last—eaLaaée?

- 1 3

2 - ~4as shown by "The f

Index of Average “Weekly Earnings of Crude Petroleum and Gas
Production Workers" as published by the United States Department

of Labor, Bureau of Labor Stat 181100’ and ipe - adiussed—rate—sad]

e bthe rates cuereakbly 1v- uSo S1is oy minus the unm%beé__a% ;
o et

i operator is herchy autherized to withnholl from

o

ok that




_‘;..

Casos Nos. 5157 and 5164

Order MoO. R-

production Lhe proportionate share of such superwvision charge

attributable to each non—consenting working interest, and in

~addition thereto, the operator is hereby authovized to withhold

freom production the proportionate shave of actual cxpenditures

>d for onerating such well, not in excess of what are

" reasonable, attributable to each non-consenting working interest.

21

That all prcceeds from production from the subject

.well which are not disbursed for any reason should be placed
~in escrow to be paid to the true owner thereof upon demand and

- proof of Qwnership.

G5

7)) That upon the failure of the operator of said pooled

~unit to commence drilling of the well to which said unit is

“dedicated on or before June 15, 1974, the order pooling said unit

" should become null and void and of no effect whatsoever.
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IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED: ;

() That all mineral interests, whatever they may be,

2
© in the Pennsylvanian formation underlying the 5/2
I . . y :
i of Section 9 ., Township 21 South, Rrange 27 East , nuMpl,
i T I T :
{{ Burton Flats Field , Eddy  cCounty, New Mexico, '
i :
i .
] are hereaby pooled to form a standard §20 acre gas spacing :
H : :

! . N . ts State C~P VWell Ng. 1 :
% and proration unit to be dedicated to}xxmx%x %o ba drlilea :
3 ) :
i . . . .
” at an orthodox location for said unit . :
u‘; {
¥ PROVIDED HOWEVER, that the oparator of said unit shall :
i /S&EL :

§ 5 :

! commence the drilling of said well on or before the __;E?*} day :

i : ; . . i

; Of ’ 1974, and shall thereafter continue the

i

!

drilling of said well with duve diligence to a depth sufficient to

test the‘i;lb*4£BA£¢A=ﬁJ“‘;~_ formation; ?
)

[ A H VPPN ST SRR P S
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i PROVIDED FURTHER, that in the event said coperator does not B
B s 15 :
{1 comma2nce the drilling of said well on or before the éggrﬁday :
i =l ;
i . . 4
i of g%ég%é%giiJ 1924, Order (&) of this order shall be null ard
i :
1 .
) . L :
4 void and of no effect whatscever; :
i :
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PROVIDED FURTHER, that should said well not be drilled to

Q
Q
3
o]
P

letion, or abandonment, within 120 days after commencement
thercof, said operator shall appear before the Commission and :

show cause why Order (Q) of this order should not be rescinded.

(3) That CiFies Service 0il Company is hereby designated:
the operator of the subject well and unit. ‘

(Q) That atfter the effective date of this order andfgg:igget
30 days prior to commencing said well, the operator shall furnish :

the Commission and each known working interest owner in the subject

i
H

unit an itemized schedule of estirpated well costs.

(jﬁ That within 30 days from the date the schedule of S
estimated well costs is furnished to him, any non-consenting ;
working interest owner shall have the right to pay his share
of estimated well costs to the operator in lieu of paying his
share of reasonable well costs out of production, and that any
such owner who pays his share of estimated well costs as pro-
vided above shall remain liable for operating costs but shall
not be liakle for risk charges.

(6) That the operator shall furnish the Commission and each
known working interest owner an itemized schedule of actual well
costs within 90 days following ccmpletion of the well; that if
no obiection to the actual well Costs is received by the Com-
mission and tha Commission has not objected within 45 days
follewing recelipt of said schedule, the actual well cosis zhall
be the reagonable well costs; provided however, that if there

is an objection to actual well costs within said 45~-day period

PR U N T

the Commission will determine reasonable well costs after public °
notice and hearing.

(Q) That within 60 days following determination of reason-
able well costs, any non-consenting working interest owner tbat

has paid his share of estimated costs in advance as provided
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above shall pay to the operator his pro rata share oi the amount
that reasonable well costs exceed estimated well costs and shall
roceive from thae operator his pro rata share of the amount that ‘

casonabl

}

I

estimated well cosis excozd

“
(0

well costs.

1,

(g) Thabt the operator is hereby authorized to withhold
the following costs and charges from production:

(A) The pro rata share of reasonable well costs
attributable to each non-consenting working
interest owner who has not paid his share of
estimated wa2ll costs within 30 days from the i
date the schedule of estimated well costs is
furnished to him.

(B) As a charge for the risk involved in the é

drilling of the well, TZ§{ h;of the pro rata

share of reasonable well costs aettributable ;
to each non-consenting working interest ‘
owner who has not paid his share of estimated
well costs within 30 days from the date the
schedule of estimated well costs is furnished
to himn.
() That the operator shall distribute said costs and E
chargaes withheld from production to the parties who udvanced %
i
the w21l costs. %
(@) That égg':ioﬁr? per month is hereby fixed as a : ,1;
(¢ reasonable charge for supesrvision (combined fixed rates), .
i provided that this rate shall be adjusted on the first day ei
¢ of April of each year following the effective date of this ;
¢ orxrd=r; that the adjustmeﬁt shall be computed by multiply- -

i

w
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(1¢) That any unsevered mineral interest shall be considered
a scven—-eighths (7/8) working interecst and a one-eighth (1/8) %
royalty interest for the purpose of allocating costs and charges

under the terms of this order.

(14) That anyv well costs or charges which are to be paid %
out of production shall be withheld only from the working ;
interests share of production, and no costs or charges shall ;
b2 withheld from production attributable to royalty interests. ;

(13) ‘'that all proceeds from production from the subject é
well which are not disbursed for any reason shall be placed in %
escrow in _EdQdy County, New lMexlico, to be paid to the true owner%
thereof upon demand and proof of ownership; that the operator E
shall notify the Commission of the name and address of said %
escrow agent within 90 days from the date of this order. E

(14) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.i

DONE at Santa Fe, New lexico, on the day and year hereinabove |
designated. |

i
i
'
;
{
;
;




